Bone-Appétit! The influence of microorganisms on bone preservation in caves at Naracoorte, South Australia.

Thesis submitted in accordance with the requirements of the University of Adelaide for an Honours Degree in Environmental Geoscience

Brooke Emily Lorincz

20th May 2020



BONE-APPÉTIT! THE INFLUENCE OF MICRORGANISMS ON BONE

PRESERVATION IN CAVES AT NARACOORTE, SOUTH AUSTRALIA.

BIOEROSION OF BONES IN CAVES AT NARACOORTE

ABSTRACT

The introduction of bacteria and fungi into subterranean environments are implicated as causal organisms for destruction of Palaeolithic art and vertebrate fossils. Taphonomy studies characterise modifications resulting from acidic and enzymatic exudates of microbial metabolisms, as fungal tunnelling, and bacterial pitting. However, few studies are privy to the natural biostratinomic history of the animal's decomposition, or the environmental variables and microbes influencing bone bioerosion. Hypotheses include early decomposition, soil burials, excessive nutrients and introduced diversity from tourism as catalysts of microbial erosion. By using modern in-situ bones from a decomposition study by Reed (2009) conducted within private caves in Naracoorte, South Australia, this study provided preliminary data on the associations between environment and the types of bioerosion that compromise bone preservation. Using Scanning Electron Microscopy (SEM) for characterising modifications, genetic profiling of microbial communities in caves and environmental cave assessments, this study observed diverse microbial communities are not conducive to bioerosion of vertebrate fossils in Naracoorte Caves. Moreover, the less diverse fungal communities within closed, oligotrophic caves appear to have greater degradative abilities during prolonged extraction of organic minerals.

Naracoorte Caves National Park captures the imaginations of the public and scientists for their invaluable retrospect on native faunal communities throughout the Pleistocene. Taphonomic analyses of the fossils recovered from NCNP are used toward research that enables investigation into ecological changes, geological histories, and faunal extinction by providing data models used in environmental research and management. Thus, taphonomic investigation of microbial destruction of vertebrate bone is a useful in understanding the diagenetic histories of important fossil assemblages.

KEYWORDS

Bone, fossil, bioerosion, taphonomy, Naracoorte Caves, microorganisms

TABLE OF CONTENTS

	•
Abstract	1
1054400	• •

Keywordsi	
List of Figures and Tables8	;
1. INTRODUCTION	5
2. BACKGROUND	.9
2.1. Geological and environmental setting	9
2.2. Study site and cave environment	11
2.3. Microbial metabolism	12
2.4. Taphonomic characterisation of bioerosion	13
3. METHODS	15
3.1. Bone and sediment sample collect	15
3.2. Faecal pellets and scapula	16
3.3. Atmospheric microbe sampling	16
3.4. Sample preparation and testing	18
3.4.1. Bone microscopy	18
3.4.2. Cave environment	18
3.4.3. Atmospheric gDNA profiling	19
3.4.4. Soil, bone and faecal pellet gDNA profiling	19
4. OBSERVATIONS AND RESULTS	20
4.1. Microscopy	.20
4.2. gDNA profiling and microbial diversity	27
4.3. Cave environment assessment	36
4.3.1. Blanche Cave (BL-5U4,5,6)	36
4.3.2. Victoria Fossil Cave (VF-5U1)	36
4.3.3. Crawford's Dead Sheep Cave (CR-5U56)	38
4.3.4. Lost Cave (LO-5U34)	40
4.3.5. Specimen Cave (SP-5U35)	41
5. DISCUSSION	42
5.1. Bone taphonomy and microbes	42
5.2. Environment and microbes	46
6. CONCLUSIONS	50
7.Future Prostects	53
8.Acknowledgements	53
Appendix A: Binary data for gDNA profiling	54
Appendix B: Microscopy	.59

LIST OF FIGURES AND TABLES

Figure 2: Morphological representation of bone transection displaying characteristics of microbial erosion. 1) Type I Wedl tunnels 2) Type II Wedl tunnels 3) Lamellate MFD with hyper mineralised cuffing 4) Linear longitudinal MFD 5) Budded MFD. 6) Concentric cement lines of osteon lamellae. 7) Haversian canal. [Figure 6. adapted from Jans *et al.* 2008: Microbial bioerosion of bone].....18

Figure 3: a) LO-5U34 Experimental tibia deposited in 1998 by Reed (2009). Black square = sample area. b) Arrows point to corroded pits on area around nutrient foramen. c) Inside entrance of nutrient foramen. Square= organic growth with fine cracking on either side of growth. d) Area on cortical surface near nutrient foramen. Arrows indicate an increase of porosity around Volkmann's canals by formation of small bacterially induced corrosive pits and fine cracks. d) Magnification of pits from from (d) contains debris and vegetative bacterial infiltration of central fissure within pit. e) Distal end of tibia displays extensive corrosion and staining in (a) from sediment contact with low pH. f) Transect of cortical bone from distal shaft from (3) shows no characteristic bioerosion. Pitting along outer edge of cortical surface and widening of internal canals indicates environmentally influenced corrosion and elemental leaching of inorganic elements from the bone due to wet environments and soil pH.......27

Figure 6: a) SP-5U35 Humerus with unknown deposition date collected from area around organic sediment cone. Slightly polished exterior. Sample square = middiaphysis with patina. b) Transection of mid-diaphysis directs arrows toward Haversian tunnel with visible branching hypha penetrating into surrounding osteon in Wedl II tunnels. c) Magnification of staining reveals site as potential phototropic attachment with fractures, porous bone exposed and clay-like deposits. d) Transection of same sample in (b) illustrates extensive bacterial infiltration characteristic of non-Wedl MFD, both linear-longitudinal (LL) and budded (BD). No hypermineralisation is seen. The surface of the perisosteal cortical layer of bone Figure 7: Logarithmic scale of Fungal diversity from gDNA profiling of phyla at Naracoorte Caves. Samples collected from VF-5U1, CR-5U56, BL-5U4,5,6, LO-Figure 8: Logarithmic scale of Bacterial diversity from gDNA profiling of phyla at Naracoorte Caves. Samples collected from VF-5U1, CR-5U56, BL-5U4,5,6, LO-Table 1: Species list for gDNA profiling of fungi and bone and faeces samples from Table 2: Species diversity abundance for bacteria and fungi in gDNA samples from atmospheric samples in VF-5U1, BL-5U4,5,6; and soil and bone samples from LO-5U34 and CR-5U56......34 Figure 9: VF-5U1 sample site map a) Atmospheric microbial settle plate sampling sites depicted on tourist map of Victoria Fossil Cave for bacteria and fungi in high disturbance (HD) and low disturbance (LD) areas. b) Site comparison for bacteria and fungi diversity c) Diversity comparisons between high disturbance and low Figure 10: a) Atmospheric microbial settle plate sampling sites depicted on tourist map of Blanche Cave for bacteria and fungi in high disturbance (HD) and low disturbance (LD) areas. b) Site comparison for bacteria and fungi diversity c) Diversity comparisons between high disturbance and low disturbance......35 Figure 11: Linear regression analysis of total atmospheric microbes in VF-5U1 and BL-5U4,5,6 in sample order as distance from entrance. VF-5U1(R=0.04) and BL-Figure 12: Cluster analysis with Non-metric Multi-dimensional scaling (MDS) and Kulczynski group averages for dissimilarity testing. gDNA samples were given sample names by AGRF, they do not represent order from entrance, but represent each zone for VF-5U1 (Figure 9) and BL-5U4.5.6 (Figure 10). Caves show distinct communities of microbes. a) Distance representation for % of similarity between Figure 13: BL-5U4,5,6 a) Phototrophic microorganisms near light zone of entrance 5U4 create green film within porous limestone of cave structures. b) Slump of roof collapse funnels organic matter, water and directs airflow into main entrance

chamber from entrance 5U4. c) Window 5U5, sediment cone displays nutrient and hydrological input sufficient to support plant growth within photic zone. d) Desiccated possum near entrance 5U4 caused by reduced microbial decomposition within an arid environment inducing mummification of soft tissue. Green phototrophic organisms grow around moisture of speleogenic drip in light zone..40 Figure 15: CR-5U56 a) Day 14 decomposition of Western grey kangaroo in humid rear chamber, experiment by Reed (2009) shows quick putrefaction b) Day 194 of decomposition skeleton and leaching of decomposition acids into soil (Reed 2009). c) Speleothems decorate the mid-section of the cave between the entrance and the rear chamber (Bourne 2020). d) Skeletal remnants of the Western grey kangaroo (Reed 2001) appear blackened from fluid staining (Bourne 2020)......42

Figure 17: A conceptual flow diagram for observations and conclusions made within this study. Diagram details cave types, environments, factors affecting environments, the microbes associated and the effect on the fossil bone......54

1. INTRODUCTION

Microbial modifications to bone, otherwise known as bioerosion, is portrayed as a common form of deterioration during skeletal decomposition (Fernández-Jalvo et al. 2010, Jans 2008, Hackett 1981). Alterations to bone structure are created through metabolic excretions from bacteria, fungi, and cyanobacteria. These excretions solubilise organic and inorganic bone, forming various tunnels and re-mineralised pits throughout the cortical bone and on the periosteal surface (Hackett 1981, Janaway et al. 2009, Marchiafava et al. 1974, Wedl 1865). The dissolution of bone structure

compromises the mineral and structural integrity and becomes improbable that the bone will endure environmental challenges, such as burial and compaction, and will be destroyed prior to fossilisation (Fernández-Jalvo et al. 2010, Trueman and Martill 2002)

Mineralized hyphae found in long bones of Late Cretaceous dinosaurs (Owocki et al. 2016) and bioerosion displayed on Silurian and Pleistocene remains (Trueman and Martill 2002) demonstrates a long history of microorganisms involved in bioerosion (Owocki et al. 2016). Archaeological observations by Jans (2008) suggests bacterial pitting is common to human remains and fungal within animals. Although both characteristics are rarely a mutual occurrence, differences within the pre-burial environment determine the type of modifications (Jans 2008, Tibbett and Carter 2009). Variance in bioerosion provides taphonomic insight into pre-burial histories and provides information toward a cumulative understanding of the key environmental variables contributing toward microbial erosion, bone diagenesis and fossilization (Harke 2000, Pesquero and Fernandez-Jalvo 2014, Kendall et al. 2018).

Naracoorte Caves National Park (NCNP), is an invaluable time capsule for 500,000 years of Australia's natural faunal history (Reed 2012, Reed and Bourne 2000). The comprehensive assemblage of Quaternary vertebrate fossils discovered in diverse cave environments arbitrarily exhibit bones with microbial modifications throughout the stratigraphy (perscomm. Elizabeth Reed 2020); however, NCNP has no current research on relationships between the effect of cave environments on bioerosion of vertebrate fossils.

Between 1998 and 2001, Reed (2009) conducted a decomposition study within private caves at Naracoorte which provided discrete observations of microbial persistence on

kangaroo skeletons (Reed 2009). Consequently, the relatively undisturbed sites sustained the in-situ skeletons and together with a well-documented necrology offers opportunity for a modern assessment of microbial accumulations and bioerosion of bone within variable cave environments.

The overarching aim of this thesis is to provide insight into microbial degeneration of bones in caves at Naracoorte. This will be achieved by using site specific microbial profiling in tourist caves, Blanche Cave and Victoria Fossil Cave, and taphonomic evaluation of bioerosion of modern bones found in private caves.

The key hypotheses for this thesis are:

- Microbial activity during the decomposition of vertebrate remains in caves compromises the preservation of bone by modifying the bone surface and structure.
- Cave type, within-cave conditions and degree of disturbance influence the diversity and type of microorganisms that bones will be exposed to.

The following specific aims will be addressed:

 Provide individual environmental assessments of sample caves (sediment pH, temperature, humidity/hydrology, and structural description) using current evaluations and published data.

- 2. Obtain atmospheric microbial profiles within caves using gravity settle-plate techniques to determine taxonomic diversity of high and low disturbance areas within disparate tourist caves.
- 3. Distinguish microbial diversity within sediment samples from two caves where previous decomposition studies have been conducted (Reed 2009) and contrast to species pervasions of modern bone samples in contact with sediment.
- 4. Prepare and analyse all microbial assessments of cave samples submitted for genetic profiling as per Australian Genome Research Facility (AGRF) for Next generation sequencing (NGS) using 16SRNA and 18-ITS targets to delineate bacterial and fungal species.
- 5. Provide insight into notable relationships between microbial diversity and cave environments using nonmetric multidimensional scaling and morphological analyses of taxa.
- Identify taphonomic signatures of microbial activity on cortical surfaces and cross sections of modern bones through palaeohistological preparation and scanning electron microscopical (SEM) imagery using backscattered electrons (BSE).
- 7. Contrast Naracoorte cave environments with taphonomic evaluation of bones to determine cave environments most conducive to higher degrees of bioerosion.

1. BACKGROUND

1.1. GEOLOGICAL AND ENVIRONMENTAL SETTING

Naracoorte Caves National Park (NCNP) is in the south east region of South Australia, around 100 km from the coast (Figure 1). Cave development at Naracoorte occurs primarily within an uplifted portion of the Gambier Limestone along the Naracoorte East Range (White and Webb 2015, Bourman et al. 2016). This limestone was deposited by shallow inland seas during the late Eocene to early Miocene and is overlain by Pleistocene calcarenite dunes, created by marine transgressions and regressions (Bourman et al. 2016, White and Webb 2015). Phreatic solution of the limestone in the early Pleistocene formed the karst structures seen at NCNP (Bourman et al. 2016, Reed and Bourne 2000). First discovered by Reverend Tenison-Woods (Reed 2012) a replete assemblage of Quaternary vertebrate fossils is found within the caves spanning the last ~500,000 years (Macken et al. 2011).



Figure 1: a) Longview South Australia's south east. b) Locality of Naracoorte caves in south east region of South Australia. c) Geological identification of Naracoorte karst landscape and caves pertinent to the Kanawinka fault dividing the Eastern Naracoorte range (ESR) & western Naracoorte range (WNR). [Map c. adapted from Lewis 1976: South Australian CEGSA reference book].

2.2. STUDY SITE & CAVE ENVIRONMENTS

Five caves at Naracoorte were chosen for sampling. Blanche Cave (BL-5U4,5,6) and Victoria Fossil Cave (VF-5U1) occur within the NCNP and are both show caves for tourists. These caves were sampled for atmospheric microbial profiles. Two caves on private land and another cave in adjacent scrubland were chosen for soil sampling and bone sampling. These caves were Specimen Cave, (SP-5U35) Crawford's Dead Sheep Cave (CR-5U56) and Lost Cave (LO-5U35). The latter two caves were chosen as were experimental sites for a decomposition study by Reed (2009) and contained bones of known age. All caves at Naracoorte are registered under the Australian Karst Index and given a unique reference number such as 5U1, consisting of '5' for South Australia, 'U' for Upper South East Region and a numerical value for the cave entrance.

NCNP is in native scrubland with partially cultivated grounds for tourism, approximately 12 kms south of Naracoorte township. Surrounding properties are managed by Forestry SA or privately owned and used for agriculture and viticulture. Typical caves at Naracoorte are large roof collapse or solutional chambers joined by passage systems created by phreatic solution (White and Webb 2015). Hydrology within the systems is generally limited to input from entrances following rainfall, vadose flow through the limestone or input from ground water. Shelter from seasonal fluctuations on the land surface provides stable subterranean conditions and limits weathering of exposed vertebrate fossils on the cave floor (Behrensmeyer 1978) .The shape and size of cave entrances determine the within-cave environmental conditions such as: light, temperature, soil pH, hydrology, airflow, humidity, deposition, and dispersal of allocthonous materials. All these factors potentially influence the occurrence and taxonomic composition of microbial communities within caves.

2.3 MICROBIAL METABOLISMS

Microorganisms (Fungi, bacteria, yeast, archaea) use catabolic metabolisms, decomposition of larger molecules into smaller units, for cellular energy (Brehm et al. 2005, Metcalf et al. 2016, Pritsch and Garbaye 2011). Secretion of digestive enzymes and acids into their surroundings solubilise their substrate. Broad classifications of microbes are; aerobes (require oxygen) and anaerobes (Oxygen is toxic and depend on other matter as electron receptors). From a nutritional perspective, three main physiologic types of microbe exist: the heterotrophs (chemoorganotrophs), which effectively decompose organic matter (carbohydrates, lipids, and proteins). The autotrophs (chemolithotrophs), preferring inorganic matter (Ammonia, Sulphur, calcium, phosphorous) enabling persistence in low-nutrient, oligotrophic conditions. And, photosynthetic bacteria (phototrophs), which contain pigment cells and convert sunlight into chemical energy, using weak acids to solubilise their substrate in which to anchor themselves (Gadd 2011, Kasem et al. 2011, Metcalf et al. 2016, Ogórek et al. 2016, Paczkowski and Schütz 2011)

Taphonomy studies by Márquez-Grant et al. (2017) discovered temporal changes over 4 years of decaying bone. Collagenase producing bacteria (Firmicutes and Bacteroidetes) decreased, as environmental bacteria (Actinobacteria, Alpha and Gamma proteobacteria) increased. Bacteria has dominated bioerosion of archaeological bones; however, Jans (2008) observed animal bone was most likely to display fungal infiltration, through removal of flesh and dismemberment of scavenging which prevented dispersal of endogenous bacteria into extremities.) (Jans 2008, Jans et al. 2004). Hackett (1981) suggested bacterial erosion occurs during early putrefaction from endogenous anaerobes from the intestines invading surrounding tissues and vessels.

Meanwhile, Jans (2004) proposes environmental variables inhibiting initial bacterial MFD can later occur from soil microbes and environmental influences. Although, apart from bacterial and fungal symbioses seen in lichen on surfaces of Cenozoic bones (Hospitaleche et al. 2011), it is rare to have both fungal and bacterial erosion within the same bone (Jans et al 2004). This may be due to competitive exclusion or in response to micro and macroenvironmental changes in temperature, moisture, available nutrition, and UV radiation, with success of microbial growth contingent to the realised niche (Behrensmeyer 1978, Jans 2008, Paczkowski and Schütz 2011)

2.4. TAPHONOMIC CHARACTERISATION OF BIOEROSION

In 1865, Wedl described two main types of fungal bioerosion discovered from a rib bone extracted from a well. Type I, occurring often as single tunnel, or branched, boring inward from the periosteal margins and is 10–15 µm in diameter (Figure 2) (Hackett 1981, Wedl 1865). And, Type II, 4-8 µm in width, ~0.25 mm below the cortical surface which extend out from the point of entry, usually from within an osteon, in branching networks of tunnels. Both types of tunnels appear unobstructed by cement lines of the concentric lamellae around the osteon (Figure 2) (Hackett 1981, Wedl 1865). Marchiafava (1974) corroborated this through applying Mucor fungi to autoclaved human bone. Activity was associated with the calcified bone, noticing 'saucer-like' surface notching and 'punched out' holes where the fungal hyphae penetrated the surface (Marchiafava et al. 1974). Surface tunnels displayed sharp edges in contact with the flattened hyphae on surface bone, with no decalcification of bone, ascribed to removal of both organic and inorganic bone simultaneously (Fernández-Jalvo et al. 2010, Marchiafava et al. 1974). Whereas, decalcification and roughened tunnels

occurred around hyphae appearing in an aged form of degeneration. Due to lack of redeposited minerals of internal tunnels, Marchiafava suggested fungi excreted enzymes and acids (experiments assigned citric acid to Mucor) to solubilise and resorb the substrate during apical extension of hyphal growth (Fernandez-Jalvo 2016, Jans 2008, Kendall et al. 2018, Marchiafava et al. 1974)

Wedl (1865) ascribed all destructive foci as fungi, although the appearance of 'cuffing' from mineral redeposition was rejected as typical of fungi by Marchiafava (1974), Hackett (1981) defined this distinctive trait as bacterial microscopical focal destruction (MFD). Hackett (1981) described visible expansion of corrosive foci around the osteons and within cortical bone as non-Wedl characteristics. Patterns range between budded, lamellate, and linear-longitudinal with mineral redeposition around the MFD site.

Multiple studies by Hospitaleche (2011), Fernandez-Jalvo (2016) and Popović et al. (2015) described damage from phototrophic bacteria and lichen. Infiltration of waterholding pores on the bones surface, penetrate deeper bone layers and used as a holdfast (Hospitaleche et al. 2011, Popovic et al. 2015) .The acid leaches under the periosteal layer and causes extensive surface cracking, flaking, and sloughing of entire layers of bone. There is notable formation of secondary clay minerals and formation of a patina or crystalline surface at point of attachment (Popovic et al. 2015)



Figure 2: Morphological representation of bone transection displaying characteristics of microbial erosion. 1) Type I Wedl tunnels 2) Type II Wedl tunnels 3) Lamellate MFD with hyper mineralised cuffing 4) Linear longitudinal MFD 5) Budded MFD. 6) Concentric cement lines of osteon lamellae. 7) Haversian canal. [Figure 6. adapted from Jans *et al.* 2008: Microbial bioerosion of bone].

3.METHODS

3.1. BONE AND SEDIMENT SAMPLE COLLECTION

To test the hypothesis that microbial activity modifies bone surfaces during decomposition of vertebrate carcasses, 20 bone samples were collected from surface sediments of 3 caves for microscopic characterisation of surface modifications. Six bones, including 3 experimentally placed bones in sites LO-5U34, CR-5U56 by Reed (2009) in 1998 known to have had fungal growth were sampled as well as other modified specimens, including samples from SP-5U35. One scapula near the entrance of CR-5U56 displayed heavy fungal presence.

Bones collected from the twilight zone of LO-5U34 had conspicuous algal growth within the immediate depositional area. A tibia with the least phototrophic growth was

chosen and areas of growth perpetuated after collection were bleached in 1:3 of 4% hypochlorite and water back in the laboratory, though growth continued within other regions of the bone. Bones from CR- 5U56 were collected from the rear chamber and SP-5U35 at varying distances to the light zone and within the moist, organic deposits of the sediment cone. Bone samples were sealed in zip lock bags to minimise further exposure to airborne microbes and transported in a light-proof container to limit growth of phototrophic species. Some bone samples were later sub-sampled for microbial profiling.

Sediment from decomposition sites in CR-5U56 and LO-5U34 were collected into a zip lock bag from the top 3 cm of the cave floor for biomolecular profiling.

A further 3 three soil samples were collected from CR-5U56 and SP-5U35 for Environmental pH testing. Fire safety restrictions prevented further access to LO-5U34 and only one soil sample was available to represent pH.

3.2. FAECAL PELLETS AND SCAPULA

Possum faecal samples from SP-5U35, a fox faecal sample and sheep scapula from CR5U56 were collected by Liz Reed and Steve Bourne for significant presence of fungal growth (Table 1) All samples were collected into ziplocked bags and 50 ml containers and kept at <15°C during transport.

3.3. ATMOSPHERIC MICROBE SAMPLING

To test the hypothesis that cave type, environmental conditions and disturbance influences the diversity and type of microorganisms bones will be exposed to, atmospheric microbial profiling samples were collected at various points within the tourist caves BL-4,5,6 and VF-5U1 for biomolecular profiling to determine microbial community composition.

Koch sedimentation is a passive gravity method for collecting aerosolizing microbes onto nutrient plates (Jiang et al. 2017, Zhang et al. 2017). Manufactured nutrient plates were selected for pH ranges; Malt extract (pH 3.6), Potato Dextrose (5.6), Czapek Dox (7.3) and Brain Heart Infusion (7.4). In sample sets of 4 plates, 10 zones in VF-5U1 (Figure 8) and 6 zones in BL-5U4,5,6 (Figure 9) were selected along corridors, paths and within chambers corresponding to tourist disturbance and low tourist disturbance. Sample sets were positioned prior to a directed cave tour and collected after 1.5 hours to allow microbial sedimentation (17min/m) to occur from disturbance of tourists and natural convection. For controls of microbial diversity, a set of plates was positioned within 3 m from both cave entrances on the exterior surface.

The plate lids were sealed in-situ with parafilm to minimise contamination. Samples were refrigerated at \sim 7°C until incubated at 22°C for a maximum of two weeks with regular inspections, incubation temperatures chosen were ± 7°C from maximum documented temperatures within caves to hasten growth. Plates exhibiting coverage of >80% surface area prior to two weeks were removed for refrigeration until preparation for testing.

The design preceded a methodological review. In absence of mycological expertise required for taxon identification, genetic profiling of samples was considered a prompt and accurate representation of microbial communities.

3.4. SAMPLE PREPARATION AND TESTING.

3.4.1. BONE MICROSCOPY

All bones collected from sites CR-5U56, LO-5U34 and SP-5U35 were evaluated for indications of degeneration using optical microscope NIKON SMZ25 for environmental analyses. Nine samples displaying modification were chosen for histological preparation and microscopy on the Quanta 450 scanning electron microscope (SEM). Adelaide Microscopy sectioned, carbon coated and mounted bone segments for topographical imaging with (SEM) using back scattered electrons (BSE). The diaphysis of three bones were chosen for varying superficial microbial presence, cut into thin transects and set in resin for structural.

3.4.2. CAVE ENVIRONMENT

Seven sediment samples (three each from CR-5U56 and SP-5U35; one from LO-5U35), were airdried for 68 hours at room temperature. The pH probe and meter were calibrated as per directions for Hanna HI99121 and HI1292D. Sediment was weighted to 10 g each and prepared with 25 ml of soil preparation electrolyte solution, HI7051 before measurement.

Environmental data for temperature, hydrology, humidity, and entrance structure will be assessed from previous studies at Naracoorte and based on observations made in the field around environmental parameters. other studies. Few studies have previously described these caves. Tourist information for Blanche cave and Victoria Fossil Cave, 2019, is provided by Thomas Shortt at Naracoorte Caves National park with permission from National Parks and Wildlife Service South Australia.

3.4.3. ATMOSPHERIC GDNA PROFILING

Atmospheric- Each nutrient plate was flushed with 2 ml of reverse osmotic Milli-Q water to prevent microbial contamination. The solution was spread around the growth on the plate into a slurry and 1 ml of slurry from each plate was pipetted into a 5 ml sample tube allocated to each respective cave zone. As microbial growth is only an indicator of an ability to be cultured, flushing the plate enables inclusion of captured spores unable to grow on the selected medium.

3.4.4. SOIL, BONE AND FAECAL PELLET GDNA PROFILING

A femur and tibia from experimental sites in CR-5U56 and LO-5U34 were selected to maintain continuity with soil testing. Sediment was scraped from underneath the site of the respective bone and secured in air-tight specimen vials. Two grams of each soil sample was transferred to a 5 ml vial. A 2 mm wide transect of both bones was cut along the diaphysis, crushed and 2 grams of each was transferred into 5 ml vials. Debris from both medullary cavities was included in the samples.

For fungal profiling only - one gram of fungi was collected from the CR-5U56 scapula and secured within a 50 ml specimen jar. Faecal pellets were delivered within original collection jars.

PCR amplification of targets 16s 341F-806R and ITS (Internal Transcribed Spacer): 1F-

2R were conducted using primers specified by the AGRF, then sequenced on the Illumina MiSeq platform for bacterial and fungal identification within total 23 samples; air, bone, faeces and soil. Bioinformatics were provided by the AGRF using the basic local alignment search tool (BLAST) for identification and qualification of Operational Taxonomic Units (OTUs).

All sample preparations for molecular analysis were performed within a laminar flow cabinet with adherence to sterilisation procedures to minimize sample contamination. Specimens were delivered on ice to the Australian Genome Research Facility (AGRF) for nucleic acid extraction and gDNA diversity profiling.

4. OBSERVATIONS AND RESULTS

4.1. MICROSCOPY

LO-5U34 (Figure 3) bones were ~3 m from entrance, within twilight zone. Skeleton had been disarticulated early and dispersed by consecutive pitfall victims (Reed 2009). Experimental Tibia from LO-5U35 was imaged using the Quanta450 SEM. Distal region of tibia (Figure 7.a and 7.e) displays dark staining and corrosion from contact with acidic sediment (Fernandez-Jalvo 2016). Proximal end of tibia was subaerial with no contact to the sediment and appears less corroded. The cavity of the nutrient foramen (Figure 3.a) displays organic phototrophic (Hospitaleche et al. 2011) growth and fine cracks appear alongside organism. Magnification of region next to nutrient foramen (Figure 3.b) on exterior bone surface indicates widening of pores and increased pitting with removal of periosteal cortex. High magnification of surface pit (Figure 3.d), shows numerous vegetative bacterial cells amongst bone debris within a crack which forms in a corroded pit (Behrensmeyer 1978, Fernandez-Jalvo 2016, Golubic et al. 1975, GómezCornelio et al. 2012). The transect (Figure 3.f) from distal shaft from shows no characteristic bioerosion. Pitting along outer edge of cortical surface and widening of internal canals indicates environmental corrosion and elemental leaching of inorganic elements, discolouration, from the bone due to wet environments and soil pH (Fernandez-Jalvo 2016). Excessive cracking of transect may be due to structural instability exacerbated by incorrect histological procedures. No bacterial MFD or Wedl tunnels are noted.

CR-5U56 (Figure 4) femur was collected ~50 m from entrance within dark, humid zone. Putrefaction occurred quickly and carcass had extensive fungal coverage (Figure 4) (Reed 2009). Bones were stained brown by decomposition fluid (Figure 4.a) (Jans 2008, Paczkowski and Schütz 2011, Behrensmeyer 1978, Fernandez-Jalvo 2016, FernándezJalvo et al. 2010). Both metaphysis and epiphysis regions appear to have lost cortical bone and reveals spongiform structure of bone. Corrosion affects the outer periosteal layer of bone around pores (Figure 4.b) due to extended contact with decomposition fluid or leaching from pores, pores are irregular in size (Fernandez-Jalvo 2016). Magnification of pores (Figure 4.c) reveals extensive corrosion, cracking and fungal protrusions through bone by bundled and branched hyphae. Degraded bone around hyphae is extensive and appears chalky (Marchiafava et al. 1974). Transect of tuberosity from mid-section of diaphysis (Figure 4.d) shows large and irregular increase in size of Haversian canals, discolouration from mineral leaching and considerable evidence of Type I Wedl tunnels extending inward from the outer margins of the bone characteristic of fungal bioerosion (Gómez-Cornelio et al. 2012, Popovic et al. 2015). CR5-U56 (Figure 5) Scapula was collected by Reed and Bourne (2019) near entrance within twilight zone. The decomposition history is unknown. Bone was covered in sediment and thick white fungal hyphae (Figure 5.a). A sample near the spine of the scapula was selected for presence off hyphae. Conical puncture marks, scraping and tattered edges around the lateral border indicate chewing and tooth indentation from fox predation (Fernandez-Jalvo 2016). Hypha with sediments and bone debris adhering to the chitinous cell wall (Figure 5.d) and carbon beside the hypha indicate adhesive exudates from fungi and fine cracks in the bone are directed alongside the hypha, suggesting coincided damage (Ritz and Young 2004, Jiang et al. 2017, Fernandez-Jalvo 2016). Bundled hypha within a cavity sits between the periosteal layer fibrous cortex (Figure 5.c). And, is bundled hypha extend outward from a degraded cavity (Figure 5.b). The noticeable channels and pits around the hypha example difference between natural osteoclastic resorption of bone remodelling and in figure a, and sharp edge to the side of the surface tunnel of the fungi indicates fresh damage without decalcification (Miyazaki et al. 2011, Marchiafava et al. 1974).

SP-5U35 (Figure 6) Femur with unknown deposition date appears structurally stable with a polished appearance and was collected from fan of organic matter under entrance window. Mid diaphysis was sampled. Fine fissures run lengthwise along the diaphysis and bone has been stained brown from putrefaction or humic acids (Figure 6.a) (Fernandez-Jalvo 2016, Kendall et al. 2018). Surface of patina stain shows localised cracking and flaking of periosteal bone (Figure 6. c), deposition of clay-like sediment and reveals fibrous cortical bone (Brehm et al. 2005, Hospitaleche et al. 2011, Vanderwolf et al. 2013). Transection of mid-diaphysis directs arrows toward Haversian tunnel with visible branching hypha penetrating from tunnel into surrounding osteon

widening the haversian tunnel, creating distinctive bifurcating Wedl type I tunnels (Figure 6. b). Transection of outer periosteal margins illustrates extensive bacterial infiltration characteristic of non-Wedl MFD (Figure 6.d), both linear-longitudinal (LL) and budded (BD) (Hackett 1981). There appears no cuffing from hyper mineralisation around the bacterial pits (Hackett 1981). A deep gouge penetrates to cortical bone below the periosteal layer as possible anchor site of a thallus and is beginning to sever from the bone (Fernandez-Jalvo 2016, Hospitaleche et al. 2011).



Figure 3: a) LO-5U34 Experimental tibia deposited in 1998 by Reed (2009). Black square = sample area. b) Arrows point to corroded pits on area around nutrient foramen. c) Inside entrance of nutrient foramen. Square= organic growth with fine cracking on either side of growth. d) Area on cortical surface near nutrient foramen. Arrows indicate an increase of porosity around Volkmann's canals by formation of small bacterially induced corrosive pits and fine cracks. d) Magnification of pits from from (d) contains debris and vegetative bacterial infiltration of central fissure within pit. e) Distal end of tibia displays extensive corrosion and staining in (a) from sediment contact with low pH. f) Transect of cortical bone from distal shaft from (3) shows no characteristic bioerosion. Pitting along outer edge of cortical surface and widening of internal canals indicates environmentally influenced corrosion and elemental leaching of inorganic elements from the bone due to wet environments and soil pH.



Figure 4: a) CR-5U56 Experimental femur deposited in 1998 by Reed (2009). Black square= mid diaphysis with nutrient foramen and tuberosity. Evident staining from sediment and decomposition fluid. b) Surface shows widening and sediment infilling of pores. Corrosive paths from solubilisation of surface bone surrounds pores c) Fungal hyphae with sediment attachment protrudes from punched out pores. Degradaded channels and fractures occur around hyphal extension. d) Transection of mid-diaphysis displays extensive infiltration within deltoid tuberosity. White square displays Wedl type I tunnelling from fungi, tunnels extend in ward from the cortical layer of periosteal bone Haversian tunnels are filled with fungi and debris that has been brought in from adhering to the hyphae.



Figure 5: a) Scapula covered in fungal hypha from twilight area of CR-5U56. b) Fungal hypha protrude from cavity created within bone, c)Bundled hypha within cavity between periosteal bone and fibrous bone. d)Fungal hypha tunnel seen underneath to create sharp tunnel edges, suggesting new damage. Resorption pitting from osteoclast bone remodelling is around hypha. Debri adheres to hypha chitin layer suggesting sticky exudates.



Figure 6: a) SP-5U35 Humerus with unknown deposition date collected from area around organic sediment cone. Slightly polished exterior. Sample square = mid-diaphysis with patina. b) Transection of mid-diaphysis directs arrows toward Haversian tunnel with visible branching hypha penetrating into surrounding osteon in Wedl II tunnels. c) Magnification of staining reveals site as potential phototropic attachment with fractures, porous bone exposed and clay-like deposits. d) Transection of same sample in (b) illustrates extensive bacterial infiltration characteristic of nonWedl MFD, both linear-longitudinal (LL) and budded (BD). No hypermineralisation is seen. The surface of the perisosteal cortical layer of bone is beginning to sever from the bone from severe degradation.

4.2. GDNA PROFILING AND MICROBIAL DIVERSITY

ITS markers produced six fungal phyla represented by 232 species (Figure 7)

(Appendix A). Ascomycota represents the largest diversity of OTUs (71 %),

Basidiomycota (22.94 %) and Glomeromycota, Mortierellomycota, Mucormycota,

Rozellomycota and unidentified OTUs contribute a combined total of 6.07 % (Figure



Figure 7: Logarithmic scale of Fungal diversity from gDNA profiling of phyla at Naracoorte Caves. Samples collected from VF-5U1, CR-5U56, BL-5U4,5,6, LO5U34.



Figure 8: Logarithmic scale of Bacterial diversity from gDNA profiling of phyla at Naracoorte Caves. Samples collected from VF-5U1, CR-5U56, BL-5U4,5,6, LO5U34

Table 1: Species list for gDNA profiling of fungi and bone and faeces samples from CR-5U56 and SP-5U35.

Cave	5U35 Specimen		5U56 Crawford's dead sheep			
	~1m diam	eter solution pipe, ~2m deep	. Grate over	er Open, horizontal window ~4m width, ~		~1m high. Walk-in.
Entrance type	Sediment	entrance.	detritue	Vvinyard on private property.		
	Seument	Humid low temperature	ucuitus.	> 000/ humidity in yoon showher 1416%		
Humidity & temperature		numu, iow temperature.		>90% humidity in rear chamber, 1416°C		
	Light	Twilight	Dark	Dark	Dark	Twilight
Light	Adjacent		Near excavatio n	Under exp. Skeleton(Under Echidna skeleton	Under bones, midcham ber
	entrance	10m from ladder	pit	2009), rear	rear	decoratio
Soil location	ladder		~30m from		chamber	
	SP1	SP2	ladder	chamber	CDS2	n CDS3
Soil site	7 34	8 2 4	SP3 8.85	CDS1 7.88	7 57	8 79
Soil pH	7.51	0.21	0.05	7.00	1.57	0.7 5
F		- Aller An				1
				-	THE REAL PROPERTY OF	p la
Sample						
		and the second second				
Town	a) Faeces c	overed in hyphae		b) Urmhaa in	c) Scapula with fungal hyph	ae
Taxon				faeces		
Penicillium_atramentosum		0.30%		18.60%		0.00%
Penicillium expansum		41.10%		0.00%		0.00%
		0.000/		0.1.00/		12 500/
Gymnoascus_reessii		0.00%		0.10%		12.50%
Onygenales;s_unidentified		0.00%		2.40%		7.70%
Beauveria_felina		0.00%		72.00%		58.60%
Monocillium tonuo		1 2004		0.0004		0.00%
Monocimum_tenue		1.50%		0.00%		0.00%
Dactylonectria_estremocensis		3.00%		0.00%		0.00%
Nectriaceae;s_unidentified		4.00%		0.00%		0.20%
Gamsia_simplex		0.00%		2.20%		10.70%
Candida railenensis		1 40%		0.00%		0.00%
		1.4070		5.0070		0.0070
Tausonia_pullulans		4.40%		0.00%		0.00%
Solicoccozyma_aeria		14.90%		0.00%		0.00%
Solicoccozyma_phenolica		12.50%		0.00%		0.00%
Saitozyma podzolica		2.10%		0.00%		0.00%
Cutanostrichosnoron guahaza		E 9004		0.0004		0.00%
Cutaneotrichosporon_guenoae		5.80%		0.00%		0.00%
Cutaneotrichosporon_smithiae		0.00%		2.90%		0.20%
Mortierella_polygonia		0.00%		0.90%		4.50%
Other/Unidentified/No blast		9.00%		0.80%		5.10%
		2.0070		510070		0.1070

ITS results from the scapula and faeces produced 138 fungal OTUs with 85 from CR5U56 the scapula, 41 from CR-5U56 faecal sample and 56 from SP-5U35 faecal sample (Appendix A). Species recovered were comprised of Ascomycota (82.5 %), Basidiomycota (15.1 %) and Mortierellomycota (1.8 %).

16srRNA markers generated 475 bacterial OTUs across 30 phyla (Figure 8). The dominant phyla were Proteobacteria (29.3 %), Actinobacteria (21.5 %) Firmicutes (17.3%) and Bacteroidetes (7.4 %) Chloroflexi (5.7 %). The remaining 23 phyla contribute 18.8%.

Distribution of diversity throughout VF-5U1 indicates Area 10 had the highest diversity of taxa across all air samples (Table 2) within both caves, for fungi (53) and bacteria (124).

Total microbial diversity in BL5U4,5,6 was highest in Area 1 for bacteria (70 species), while the highest fungal diversity was in Area 3 (45 species). A steady linear decrease in bacterial richness is seen from the main entrance of BL-5U4,5,6 to the rear chamber. Fungi follow this trend but increase slightly in Area3 (Table 2)

Calculating mean average was to compensate for unequal sampling between caves, indicate BL-5U4,5,6 has a larger diversity of microbes than VF-5U1; bacteria (\bar{x} 53.5>50.3) and fungi (\bar{x} 32 > 14.6).

	Victoria	fossil VF-5U1 Atmospher	e						
		Specie	Species count						
Sample no.	from entrance	Fungi	Bacteria	Total					
VI-5	Area 1 HD	28	63	91					
VI-1	Area 2 HD		7 49	56					
VI-10	Area 3 LD		41	48					
VI-4	Area 4 HD	(62	68					
VI-3	Area 5 LD	12	2 42	54					
VI-8	Area 6 HD		5 45	50					
VI-7	Area 7 LD	8	3 39	47					
VI-2	Area 8 LD	8	3 31	39					
VI-9	Area 9 LD	12	2 60	72					
VI-6	Area 10 HD	53	3 71	124					
	TOTAL:	146	503	649					
м	ean average:	14.6	5 50.3	64.9					
	Blanche	e BL-5U4, 5, 6 Atmospher	e						
		Speci	Species count						
Sample no.	from entrance	Fungi	Bacteria	Total					
BL-2	Area 1 HD	43	3 70	113					
BL-5	Area 2 HD	28	3 65	93					
BL-6	Area 3 LD	45	63	108					
BL-3	Area 4 HD	30	5 54	90					
BL-1	Area 5 LD	22	2 44	66					
BL-4	Area 6 LD	18	3 25	43					
	TOTAL:	192	321	513					
LO-5U35 (entrance) and CR-5U56 (rear) Soil & Bone									
Location	Sample	Fungi	Bacteria	Total					
LO-5U34	Soil	146	342	488					
LO-5U34	Bone		34	39					
CR-5U56	Soil	60	279	339					
CR-5U56	Bone		5 21	26					
	Total:	216	676	892					

Table 2: Species diversity abundance for bacteria and fungi in gDNA samples from atmospheric samples in VF-5U1, BL-5U4,5,6; and soil and bone samples from LO-5U34 and CR-5U56.

One way analysis of variance (ANOVA) tested significance between high disturbance (HD) and low disturbance (LD) sites in VF-5U1 and BL-5U4,5,6, concluding no significance in the abundance of atmospheric bacteria and fungi within HD and LD areas within caves. Bacterial abundance between VF-5U1 and BL-5U4,5,6 was also not

mathematically significant. However, differences in fungal abundance was significant

between VF-5U1 and BL-5U4,5,6, (F-statistic value = 5.988, p = 0.0282<0.05).



Figure 9: VF-5U1 sample site map a) Atmospheric microbial settle plate sampling sites depicted on tourist map of Victoria Fossil Cave for bacteria and fungi in high disturbance (HD) and low disturbance (LD) areas. b) Site comparison for bacteria and fungi diversity c) Diversity comparisons between high disturbance and low disturbance zones.



Figure 10: a) Atmospheric microbial settle plate sampling sites depicted on tourist map of Blanc he Cave for bacteria and fungi in high disturbance (HD) and low disturbance (LD) areas. b) Site com parison for bacteria and fungi diversity c) Diversity comparisons between high disturbance and low disturbance



Figure 11: Linear regression analysis of total atmospheric microbes in VF-5U1 and BL-5U4,5,6 in sample order as distance from entrance. VF-5U1(R=0.04) and BL-5U4,5,6 (R=0.816909).

Experimental soil samples taken underneath decay sites from CR-5U56 and LO-5U34 produced highest diversities of fungi with single samples. LO-5U34 had 81 exclusive fungi from Ascomycota, Basidiomycota, Mortierellomycota and Rozellomycota. And, 92 unique bacteria within a total of 342 across 17 phyla. Most bacteria are Proteobacteria, Firmicutes, Actinobacteria, Chloroflexi, Verrucomicrobia and Bacteroidetes. The overall total fungal diversity was 146 species.

CR-5U56 has a total of 60 fungal OTUs, contributing 12 unique species in Ascomycota and Basidiomycota. And, 31 unique bacterial species are across 10 phyla, including: Actinobacteria, Proteobacteria and Bacteroidetes.

Modern bones collected from the soil samples returned the least OTUs, with 5 fungal in both the tibia and the femur. All 5 fungi in the tibia are from Ascomycota. The femur from CR5U56 were from Ascomycota and Basidiomycota. Bacteria diversity from the bones was higher in the LO-5U34 tibia, 34, and CR-5U56, 21, within; Actinobacteria, Firmicutes, Proteobacteria, Bacteroidetes, Firmicutes, Tm7 and Cyanobacteria.

Cluster analysis with Non-metric Multi-dimensional scaling (MDS) and Kulczynski group averages of all microbial samples (Figure 12) determined high dissimilarity between species within individual cave sites and between caves, <45% overall similarity between caves. BL-5U4,5,6 had the highest similarity between sample sites (<80%). Microbial phyla, primarily Firmicutes (Bacillales), Actinobacteria, Bacteroidetes and Cyanobacteria, and fungi, Ascomycota, showed the highest similarities (appendix). While VF-5U1 sites shows similarity in sample no. VI-3, VI-8, VI-2 and VI-7, this occurred within the main fossil chamber. And, VI-1 and VI-4 are popular areas to stop along the tourist path. VI-5 was a control from outside of VF-5U1 and displays the most similarity (~40%) with BL-5U4,5,6. Meanwhile, BL-5U4,5,6 showed a clear division in similarity between three samples closest to the main chamber entrance and the farthest.



Figure 12: Cluster analysis with Non-metric Multi-dimensional scaling (MDS) and Kulczynski group averages for dissimilarity testing. gDNA samples were given sample names by AGRF, they do not represent order from entrance, but represent each zone for VF-5U1 (Figure 9) and BL-5U4,5,6 (Figure 10). Caves show distinct communities of microbes. a) Distance representation for % of similarity between sites. b) Cluster analysis.
4.3. CAVE ENVIRONMENT ASSESSMENT

4.3.1. BLANCHE CAVE (BL-5U4,5,6)

Site BL-5U4,5,6 (Figure 13) has three roof collapse windows (Figure 13 a.b.c.), with extensive light zones, dynamic air flow and a relatively dry environment. Hydrological input to sediment cones during wet seasons enables vegetation (Figure 13.c) and phototrophic microbial growth (Figure 13. a). Temperatures fluctuate with seasonal variation from 8-15° C and relative humidity ~50-75% (Sanderson and Bourne 2002). The dry conditions have caused desiccation of deceased animals and organic matter (Figure 13. d). Nutrients are imported by passive air flow, water and by animals that use the cave to scavenge or for shelter (e.g. possums, rodents). Pleistocene fossil deposits within the cave largely accumulated via owl pellet deposition from roosting Masked and Barn Owls (Macken and Reed 2013). Blanche cave has been used for entertainment and tourism since 1845, with 2019 documenting ~6400 visitors (Thomas Shortt pers. comm. 2020).

4.3.2. VICTORIA FOSSIL CAVE (VF-5U1)

Site VF-5U1 (Figure 14) has two closed artificial entrances (Figure 14.d) that lead to excavated and natural passages (Figure 14.d) with low chambers decorated with speleothems and the main fossil chamber, with a ceiling <4m high (Figure 14.c). Temperatures are stable at 16-19° C (Sanderson and Bourne 2002) and closed entrances prevent natural light and evaporation of moisture; therefore, the cave is completely dark apart from artificial lights. Relative humidity remains above 90% with moderately static atmosphere and hydrological input restricted to vadose flow (Sanderson and Bourne 2002). Disturbance to airflow is only created through the doors and by movement of people through the cave. The fossil bed is on a low floor separated from the general viewing area and only accessible to researchers and cave management (Figure 14.a). Human visitation is the main source of allochthonous input with 18,861 documented tourists in 2019 (Thomas Shortt pers. comm. 2020). Since the natural pitfall entrances for the fossil deposit closed approximately 213 Kya (Liz Reed pers. Comm. 2020), only invertebrates and small vertebrates (e.g. rodents and reptiles) can access the cave for shelter, with cave crickets (*Novotettix naracoortensis*) congregating by the rear passage, making VF-5U1 extremely oligotrophic.



Figure 13: BL-5U4,5,6 a) Phototrophic microorganisms near light zone of entrance 5U4 create green film within porous limestone of cave structures. b) Slump of roof collapse funnels organic matter, water and directs airflow into main entrance chamber from entrance 5U4. c) Window 5U5, sediment cone displays nutrient and hydrological input sufficient to support plant growth within photic zone. d) Desiccated possum near entrance 5U4 caused by reduced microbial decomposition within an arid environment inducing mummification of soft tissue. Green phototrophic organisms grow around moisture of speleogenic drip in light zone.



Figure 14: VF-5U1 a) Exposed fossil bed below viewing platform in main tourist chamber. The fossil bed displays numerous bones from the middle Pleistocene. b) Narrow renovated tourist path through limestone minimises air flow from connected chambers. Air flow is directed by visitor disturbance. c) Albert Edward grotto. Calcareous speleothems form by hydrological input from rainwater in soil. d) Surrounded by native landscape, a constructed entry point is sealed by a door to maintain security and within-cave environments. Cave is only illuminated by artificial lighting. [Victoria Fossil Cave. (2020). Images retrieved from https://www.mountgambierpoint.com.au/attractions/victoria-fossil-cave].

nttps.//www.mountgambleipoint.com.au/attractions/victoria-iossii-cavej

4.3.3. CRAWFORD'S DEAD SHEEP CAVE (CR-5U56)

Site CR-5U56 (Figure 15) is adjacent to NCNP on private viticultural land, the horizontal entry is ~4 m in width and 1 m in depth (Reed 2009). Low ceilings and narrow crawl spaces are decorated with speleothems and proceeds ~40 m to a rear chamber, the cave being ~60 m in length (Figure 15.c) (Reed 2009). The nature of the entrances obstructs airflow, hydrological input and light from the entrance, so the atmosphere in the inner chamber is static and humid at >90%, with temperatures of

1416° C (Reed 2009). Relatively undisturbed, the entrance area has been visited by foxes and scavengers, evident by fresh bones of smaller mammals and sheep with puncture marks and gnawing. The rear chamber remains undisturbed apart from insects, reptiles, and possible rodents. The rear chamber of CR-5U56 was used for decomposition studies by Reed (2009) in 1998-2001 (Figure 15.a and 15. b) and the kangaroo skeleton placed during that study remained undisturbed within the original site of deposition (Figure 15.c) . pH from sediment samples are: CDS1, underneath kangaroo experiment 7.88,

CDS2 7.57 and CDS3 8.79.



Figure 15: CR-5U56 a) Day 14 decomposition of Western grey kangaroo in humid rear chamber, experiment by Reed (2009) shows quick putrefaction b) Day 194 of decomposition skeleton and leaching of decomposition acids into soil (Reed 2009). c) Speleothems decorate the mid-section of the cave between the entrance and the rear chamber (Bourne 2020). d) Skeletal remnants of the Western grey kangaroo (Reed 2001) appear blackened from fluid staining (Bourne 2020)

4.3.4. LOST CAVE (LO-5U34)

Site LO-5U34 (Figure 16) is located within native scrubland adjacent to NCNP and has little visitation from humans. It has is a roof collapse window entrance, with a steep floor descending 4 m from the window and extending into 40 metres of chambers and passages (Reed 2009). Temperatures and humidity have been comparatively described by Reed (2009) as analogous to Robertson Cave as 8-15°C with a mean of 11.94 °C and 80-110% humidity with seasonal variability (Sanderson and Bourne 2002). Due to the proximity of scrub and slumping from the entrance, the allocthonous input is extensive within the light and twilight zone, with evidence of moss, algae, and ferns. Lost cave is an effective pitfall trap with evidence of multiple wallabies, indicating a high degree of decomposition and nutritional input. Lost cave was a comparative location for Reed's 2009 study, albeit trampling from consecutive pitfall victims has disarticulated and dispersed the original experimental bones over the last 22 years (2009). pH from underneath kangaroo experiment was 6.71.



Figure 16: LO-5U34 a) Day 14 decomposition of Western grey kangaroo in entrance chamber within twilight zone, experiment by Reed (2009). Bloat stage of decomposition and white hyphae of fungi is growing on legs. Sediment floor displays organic debris underneath kangaroo. b) Day 192 of decomposition skeleton. Skeleton has been disarticulated by consecutive pitfall victims trampling the kangaroo. Bone is covered in fungi (Reed 2009). c) The remaining bones have been scattered within the chamber, the tibia was collected for taphonomic identification. On distal end of tibia touching the sediment floor, algae are notable. d) Pelvic girdle of Western grey kangaroo and associated rocks are covered in green algae.

4.3.5 SPECIMEN CAVE (SP-5U35)

Site SP-5U35 is located on private property adjacent to NCNP. It has a 2 m deep solution pipe entrance ~1m in diameter (Liz Reed pers. Comm. 2020). Underneath the solution pipe, is a sediment cone with abundant decaying organic detritus creating by slumping at the entrance. The ceiling is ~ 5m at the highest point and the cave is approximately 50 m in length prior to a possible sediment cone that infilled a previous pitfall entrance. Pleistocene fauna was discovered within the cave in 1908 (Reed 2012)

and now the cave now has a locked hatch over the entrance to prevent visitation. Medium sized animals such as possums are still able to access the cave between the bars, modern bones, and animal scats on the sediment floor and within the organic debris of the sediment cone indicate ongoing visitation and/or pitfall entrapment. There are minor convection currents within the cave from airflow into the caves and the cave is described as humid with low temperatures; however, there is no formal data. pH from sediment samples are: SP1 7.34, SP2 8.24 and SP3 8.85.

5. DISCUSSION

5.1. BONE TAPHONOMY AND MICROBES

Bioerosion from phototrophic microbes, fungi, and bacteria, were all represented within the bones regarded in this study: pitting and tunnelling of cortical bone and periosteal surfaces were consistent with Wedl's (1864), Hackett's (1981) and Machiafava's (1974) observations.

Fungi was the typical form of bone bioerosion which is displayed on all presented bones from CR-5U56 and SP-5U35, corresponding with Jans *et al.* observations (2004). Regardless of similar fungal coverage observed on the kangaroos by Reed (2009) in both LO-5U34 and CR-5U56, the tibia had no evidence of fungal hypha or bacterial MFD. Although, a phototrophic organism, potentially cyanobacteria, is seen on LO-5U34 and characteristic markings on SP-5U35 both occurring on bones from within the low photic zone. Cyanobacteria was detected on CR-5U56, although not expressed. Both kangaroos remained intact during early decomposition but did not display characteristic MFD, contrary to Jan's (2004) correlation between dismemberment or scavenging and lack of bacterial MFD. Therefore, it is possible that bacterial MFD may be delayed through environmental factors, such as desiccation within dry soils and dynamic airflow of the open cave LO-5U34. Or, by limiting factors that affect bacterial growth during putrefaction, seen in CR-5U56 (Janaway et al 2009, Marquez-Grant et al. 2017, Paczkowski et al. 2011).

Corrosion of the distal end of the tibia is suggestive of the acidic pH of the soil; however, soil corrosion can be mistaken for bacterial erosion (Turner-Walker 2019). Regardless of the lack of MFD within the tibia, there was a high diversity of bacteria of which are still associated with early putrefaction, most notably Clostridium, Lactobacillus and Bacteroides (Appendix A)(Marquez-Grant et al. 2017). However, the bacteria within CR-5U56 femur coincided with bacteria associated with ~4 years post decomposition of the skeletal stage: Firmicutes, Actinobacteria, Alpha and Gamma proteobacteria (Appendix A) (Marquez-Grant et al. 2017). This may reflect the diversity of bacteria within the LO-5U34 soils. However, if growth limiting factors have delayed earlier stages of microbial decomposition, or are dormant, this may contribute to the low amount of bioerosion from fungi and bacteria, and enabling the onset of the betteradapted phototrophic organisms within environmental extremes of LO-5U56 (Wisshak 2012). Moreover, if bacteria are dormant and can be provoked by favourable conditions seen in the temperature increases that inspired fungal activity within SP-5U35 and CR-5U56 within photic zones, this may provide another theory for delayed bacterial MFD (Stuart and Jay 2010), separate to post-burial soil microbes.

43

SP-5U35 is an interesting contradiction between macroscopic preservation and microscopic bioerosion. The rare combination of fungal and bacterial bioerosion (Jans et al. 2004) in the femur may indicate a previous lichen-like symbioses; however, no previous research has provided descriptions of MFD with Wedl tunnels as a singular symbiotic event. Although this rarity warrants further investigation, the dual microbial presence and the phototrophic degradation on the surface were considered as a separate occurrence for this study. The differences in fungal diversity and tunnelling between SP-5U35 femur and CR-5U56 femur indicate that size and type of tunnel is feasibly species-related. This is supported by vast differences of species within the SP-5U35 faeces opposed to the CR-5U56 faecal/scapula and is a potential indication of the unique community found in SP-5U35 (untested). The dissimilarity test of each cave and each community within the cave zones are unique in composition.

The polished look of the periosteal layer of SP-5U35, also seen in another sample (Appendix B), may indicate early permineralisation from bacterially mediated precipitation, via increased directional hydrology and presence of anaerobic bacteria within the moist organic deposits under the solution pipe (Daniel and Chin 2010, Maurer et al. 2014). This may explain the overall preservation and structural integrity of bone structure regardless of bioerosion, through reinforcement and protection.

CR-5U56 soil indicated close contact with potentially degenerative bacteria, many of which appear to be gut-related, fungi dominated samples from CR-5U56 and was seen in the tibia (Appendix B), the scapula, soil and faeces. All matched the presence of keratinophilic and chitinophagus fungi.

Although DNA presence of any microbe is not conducive to activity, as cool alkaline soils may extend DNA preservation of previous microbes (Janaway 2009), microscopy of fungal hyphae confirmed definitive presence. Fungal damage of CR-5U56 femur was not isolated, occurring in most regions micro graphed on the femoral sample and tibia (Appendix B), this indicates a wide coverage, substantiating Reed's observations (2009). The femur displayed Wedl type I fungal modifications seen in the transect and surfaces depict Machiafava's 'punched out' holes (1975). The damage appears to corroborate Marchiafava's (1974) description of an aged infiltration, as jagged edges and extensive damage around hypha demonstrate decalcification, unlike the sharp edges around hyphal tunnelling associated with calcified bone of recent coverage, seen on the scapula. Although, the hyphae displayed on the bone and the hyphae on the faeces and dung are morphologically disparate in hyphal width. The finer hyphae imaged on the femur may be the keratinophilic Onygenales, Gymnoascus reessii, and consistent with Reed's documentation of fur coverage and decomposition. The femur, scapula, fungi, and soil in CR-5U56 represented Gymnoascus reessii (Onygenales); although this species was present in soil samples from LO-5U34 it did not appear in the bone, although may suggest that keratinophilic species may be part of an animals external biome and only become saprophytic after death.

Fungi, *Beauveria felina*, was of interest within the CR-5U56 microbial profile. *Beauveria felina* is a marine derived chitinophagus insecticide and has been previously described from medical studies pertaining to bone resorption and therefore unsurprising that it dominated the scapula and faeces (Langenfeld et al. 2011, Miyazaki et al. 2011). As described on the scapula, the surface tunnels of *B. felina* are comparable to natural osteoclastic bone resorption seen around the fungi and thus could indicate a threat to exposed vertebrate fossils. However, many fungi are able to morphologically adapt in response to environmental stress, and whilst *B. felina* may appear with robust hypha on the scapula and faeces, it is also possible that this is a response to high nutritional sources and temperature increases within the twilight zone. *Beauveria felina* is unique to CR-5U56 and, as an insecticide, is indicative of the regions anthropogenic influence from viticulture and the possible future implications on fossil preservation should infected insects migrate into other oligotrophic caves, such as VF-5U1. This also emphasizes that insects and animals (foxes etc) are contributors to the microbiota within caves.

5.2 ENVIRONMENT AND MICROBES.

Heterogeneity of species between caves and within-cave zones was significant, conveyed by the multiple testing methods. This heterogeneity may reflect disparate sampling methods; however, dissimilarity between cave sites of equal testing methods confirms unique results between caves.

In high disturbance zones of the tourist caves BL5U4,5,6 and VF5U1 human presence is reflected (Streptomyces, Corynebacterium Lactobacilli, Enterobacteria and Micrococcus), with high Bacilli in BL-5U4,5,6 and higher Enterobacteria and Pseudomonades in VF-5U1, consistent with Adetutu's (2012) data. There appeared to be an inverse relationship between the atmospheric bacterial species within VF-5U1 and the private caves (Appendix A), indicating that the diversity of VF-5U1 is closely associated with atmospheric dispersal from human disturbance.

The high diversity of fungi around the exit of VF-5U1, possibly reflecting atmosphericdriven, and human driven convection currents dragging species outward, may also be from insect activity. It must be noted that the cave crickets congregating around the exit had partially eaten the Malt, Brain-heart and Potato dextrose agar, but not the Czapek dox, as all samples were pooled I am unable to genetically determine the difference in species occurring within each plate as a result. This is likewise within BL-5U4,5,6 within the storage area where winged insects were active, the sample also the highest fungi result in BL-5U4,5,6, but not bacteria. Therefore, it is plausible that insects encourage high dispersal of fungi within the environment, but not bacteria. The persistence of animal pathogens and heterotrophs within an oligotrophic environment reveals potentially sustained metabolic behaviours through the constant nutrient input from visitors and tourists (hair, skin, clothing lint, dung) and fungi are influenced by insects (Adetutu et al. 2011, Adetutu et al 2012).

Patterns in diversity see a decrease proximal to the entrance (in BL-5U4,5,6) and niche differences between the dominant phototrophs (Chloroflexi, Chlorobi, Cyanobacteria etc) and acidophiles in LO-5U34 and extremophiles of a static atmosphere with low airflow (Archaea, alkaliphiles, methanogens) in CR-5U56.

Adetutu (2011) and Vanderwolf (2013) associate low fungal numbers with increased tourism, though the obvious dispersal between the two private caves is a result of airflow, insect and animal activity. This is supported by differences seen between atmospheric samples in the open BL-5U4,5,6 as it decreases into the rear chamber, high diversity around HD entrances of VF-5U1 and within LO-5U56. Due to restrictions within access to caves and the timescale of this study I was unable to conclude if these atmospheric and soil diversities change during seasonal fluctuations.

47

Desiccative environments of LO-5U34 prevent microbial activity within soils and prevent the breakdown of lignified and cellulose allocthonous material, with increased hydrology it is possible leaching of nutrients has decreased soil pH, corroding the bone. This may also account for a lack of microbial activity compared to the relative alkalinity of the other caves. As per Reed's observation (2009) high organic input with available sugar and proteins is readily utilised. A large input can provide a refuge within stable microenvironments created by successional behaviour and heat conduction from metabolic activity of microbes, visibly fungi. Biofilms and fungal blankets create microenvironments by maintaining heat and provide protection against UV radiation (Janaway et al. 2009, Keenan and Engel 2017, Molina et al. 2019).

The presence of phototrophic organisms is evident in open caves and twilight zones of BL-5U4,5,6, LO-5U34 and SP-5U35 However, sunlight is the only motivation for phototrophic damage (Hospitaleche et al. 2011), which can be extensive once the organism is established. The lack of light disabled the cyanobacteria from growing on the CR-5U56 bone (Hospitaleche et al. 2011).

The high dissimilarity between fungi in caves and cave zones reflects the effectivity of air dispersal, through the different cave entrances; low diversity within the walk-in entrance and far rear chamber of CR-5U56, the descending diversity from BL-5U4,5,6 entrance, the high diversity around entrances in VFC-5U1 and highest diversity within the open pitfall entrance of LO-5U34. There is only a fungal profile within dung to assess for SP-5U35, likewise, this indicates a unique fungal diversity and would benefit further microbial profiling within the cave.

48

In spite of the oligotrophic conditions within the rear chamber of CR-5U56, highly adapted and adaptable fungi persist on low nutrient substrates regardless of metabolic origins. Despite perceivable metabolic preference for higher temperatures and highly nutritious substrates, such as the dung, metabolic adaptivity enables persistence. The occurrence of fungal species within the front of CR-5U56 cave and rear indicate dispersal into the cave and corresponding with an intentional use of pesticide most likely originated from insect activity during kangaroo decomposition.

The introduction of fungi diversity from insects seen in CR-5U56, BL-5U4,5,6 and VF-5U1 indicates dispersal is driven by airflow, insects and animals. Fungi can persist in oligotrophic environments providing environmental humidity and stability, regardless of metabolic origins. Temperatures for metabolic activity may be optimum closer to the entrance; however, cooler temperatures only seem to slow microbial activity but not stop it. High nutrient inputs provoke rapid growth of microbes, and provide a microenvironment contra to the macroenvironment, enabling effective decomposition of highly nutrient substrates. Phototrophic bacteria appear to threaten structural integrity of bones within photic zones; although open environments may slow metabolic activity that prevents noticeable MFD. Fungi has a high degradative influence on bones over relatively short time scales, irrespective of metabolic preference for organic materials over inorganic.

Limited sunlight, high nutrients, bacterial activity and hydrology may result in early permineralisation and survivability of bones in the photic zone of SP-5U35; however, this requires deeper analyses.

Open caves with dynamic environments are more conducive to higher diversities, however, diversity does not appear to threaten bone substrates when metabolic activity is reduced by environmental desiccation. This desiccation may enhance long term survival of bone, in the absence of phototrophic bacteria.

Distant chambers and closed caves provide less diverse communities and limit phototrophic activity, however those that persist are either niche species or metabolically adaptable within oligotrophic environments. Extremophiles may persist in soil and cause eventual degradation of bone; however, fungi appear to rapidly colonise and destroy bone structures before this may occur.

6. CONCLUSIONS

Caves are highly individual in their interactions with outside environments resulting from the entrance structure. These interactions are reflected by the mediated microbial communities within the caves. Diversity of microbial communities appear unique not only between caves from air currents, organic material, soil, hydrology, and visitors; but, between cave zones by airflow/convection, animal and passive transport from visitors with insects proving to be high dispersers of fungi.

Moreover, diversity is not conducive to bioerosion on bones. The open caves displayed higher levels of diversity although environmental parameters restrict metabolic activity of many that are not niche adapted. The environmental parameters encouraging destructive metabolisms appear to be humidity, sunlight, and nutritional input. Although all these environmental effects are moderated by the entrance structure. Therefore, it

50

becomes apparent that closed caves, regardless of oligotrophy, provide humidity and stability for highly adaptable microorganisms, such as fungi. This may suggest detrimental consequences for exposed fossil beds with increasing nutrition and accessibility to novel metabolisms of fungal species.

Vertebrate fossil provide historical data from which the history of life and environments on Earth may be reconstructed. They are a primary method for studying environmental changes and evolutionary patterns and processes. In order to reconstruct these histories tourist caves displaying fossil beds provide imperative knowledge and in order to prevent destruction of these resources a better understanding of environmental and anthropogenic influences require analyses.



Figure 17: A conceptual flow diagram for observations and conclusions made within this study. Diagram details cave types, environments, factors affecting environments, the microbes associated and the effect on the fossil bone.

7. FUTURE PROSPECTS:

- EDS spectral analysis of bone combined with elemental analysis of soil to contrast elemental changes created by environment and microbe. this will help to elucidate diagenetic stage of organic and inorganic bone diagenesis and mineralogy changes from bioerosion.
- Microbial assessment of the entrance zone and environment within SP-5U35 combined with EDS for preservation analyses of bones.
- Metabolic assessment of chitinophagus and keratophilic fungi on bone in oligotrophic cave conditions and the implications of using biocontrol around karst environments.
- Fungal profiling on insects and dispersal patterns within and between subterranean environments

8. ACKNOWLEDGMENTS

I would like to acknowledge my supervisor Liz Reed for her imperative knowledge, feedback, patience and for enabling this great opportunity. To Steve Bourne for his caving expertise, assistance in getting me out of tight spots and for the photographs. John Conran, for his invaluable input on data analysis. to Virginie and Vicki for advice with last minute laboratory requirements and use of materials. I would also like to thank Benjamin at Adelaide Microscopy and Alex for their assistance with histological preparation of bone for imaging. Importantly, thank you to the private landowners of Crawford's Dead Sheep Cave and Specimen Cave and to Naracoorte Caves National Park for allowing me to conduct research in your inspiring caves. I would like to acknowledge the Australian Genome Research Foundation. A sincere thank you to Pam Catcheside for her priceless knowledge on fungi. Moreover, a heartfelt thank you to Jill and Julius Lorincz, Priya, Nerita, Teagan, Matt, Rach and Derrick for their technical and moral support.

	NARACOORTE CA	AVES E	BACTER	RIAL D	IVERSI	TY PR	OFILE													
	Cave	Cove SU1 Victoria fossil Sample type Atmospheric											1	5U4, 5,	6 Blanch	he		5U34 Lost	SUS6 Crawford sheep	's dead
	Sample type Entrance type Humidity & temperature	•				Atm	ospheric	:						Atmo	ospheric			Soil Bone	Soil B	ione
	Ligh				Close	d, 2 verti	cal entrar	nce doors					0 W	pen, 3 ro indows	of collaps	æ		Open, roof collapse	Open, ho alindow, property	rizontal private
					~	90% hur	nidity, 16	-19*C					~50- 15*0	75% hurr :	nidity (sea	isonal), 8	>	~80-110% humidity, 8- 15°C (seasonal)	>90% humid rear chambe 16°C	Jity in rr, 14-
					D	ark, Artif	icial lights	sonly					Na lig	tural/ lor ht	w light/ A	rtificial		Twilight	Dark	
High dia Taxon	turbance vs Low disturbance Location	e HD VI-5 ENT	HD VI-1 AEG	LD VI-10 HW	HD VI-4 BVA	LD VI-3 BLK	HD VI-8 GH	LD VI-7 FSLBD	LD VI-2 ALN	LD VI-9 CHCH	HD VI-6 EXT	HD BL-2 ENT	HD BL-5 STAG	LD BL-6 STO	HD BL-3 MID	LD BL-1 DIG	LD BL-4 SKL	LD LO-1 LO-2 3m from	LD CR-2 CR- 50m fro	1 om
tensi La Achaeg, Devercheotiz, Danarcheoloz, Grancheziet, Cierachezeze, J., Achaeg, Devercheotiz, Danarcheotz, Conscheziet, Cierachezeze, Vireogamilez, Achaeg, Conschezet, Danarcheotz, Manarcheotz, Mittenskeit, Cierachezeze, Vireogamilez, Achaeg, Conschezet, Danarcheotz, Mittenskeit, Cierachezeze, Vireogamilez, Achaeg, Conschezet, Banarcheotz, Mittenskeit, Alexander, Mittenskeit, Cierachezeze, Vireogamilez, Achaeg, Conschezet, Banarcheotz, Mittenskeit, Mittenskeit, Mittenskeit, Cierachezetz, Condition Mittenskeit, Schutz, Mittenskeitz, Mittenskeit, Mittenskeitz, Kentenskeit, Mittenskeitz, Kentenskeit, Mittenskeitz, Mittens	- W1- KV5-		AEG		BVA	BLK	GH	FSLED	ALN	CHOH	EXT	ENT	STAG		MID		SKL	In form (mail) P P R	S0-me N R N R N R N R N R N R N R N R N R N R N	e
L Betring Activations, Activations, Activations, Activations, Carlowskiew, Carlowsk		x																x	x	
Extering Antonastring Antonastring Antoneyrater Merconcesses_Benkativinus_ Extering Antonastring Antoneyrater Antoneyrater Merconcesses_Benkativinus_ Extering Antonextering Merconcesses_Benkativinus_		x																x	x	
Leven Jan, Andrecenz, Antonezerika, Antonezerika, Moralisang, Motorcont, Leven Janes, Andrecenz, Antonezerika, Antonezerika, Kondinasa, Motorcont, Leven Janes, Antonezerika, Antonezerika, Antonezerika, Kondinasa, Motorconta, Levendora, Martina, Antonezerika, Antonezerika, Antonezerika, Antonezerika, Kondinasa, Motola, Martina, Antonezerika, Kondinasa, Antonezerika, Kondinasa, Antonezerika, Kondinasa, Antonezerika, Kondinasa, Antonezerika, Antonezer	enes																	x x	x	
Lettricz, Activaterius, Catobacteria, Actionypetiter, Pendonsortiarez, Angolapys, L. Lettricz, Activateria, Activateria, Activateria, Activateria, Pendonsortiarez, Angolapys, L. Betricz, Activateria, Catobacteria, Activateria, Activateria, Pendonsortiarez, Pendonsortiarez, Marchiel, Sorthiye, etc., Sorthiye, activater, Activateria, Ac	ż																	x	x	

APPENDIX A: BINARY DATA FOR GDNA MICROBIAL PROFILING

L. Batering _ Actinobateria; _ Actinobateria; _ Actionyestekt_] meromoroporazenz _ Actinomators vinaze L. Batering _ Actinobateria; _ Actinobateria; _ Actionyestekt_] meromoroporazenz / Actinomators_ L. Batering _ Actinobateria; _ Actinobateria; _ Actionyestekt_] maiamenejazenz,] Takamuella; _ L. Batering _ Actinobateria; _ Actinobateria; _ Actionyestekt_] maiamenejazenz,] Takela; _ Batering _ Actinobateria; _ Actinobateria; _ Actinometeriat; _ Takamuella;															×		
L. Betring ActioAstring, ActioAstring, Microsociated, <u>z</u> . 1. L. Betring ActioAstring, MicA- 1000, <u>1</u> , <u>z</u> . 1. L. Betring ActioAstring, MicA- 1000, <u>1</u> , <u>z</u> . 1. L. Betring ActioAstring, MicA- 100, <u>1</u> , <u>z</u> . 1. L. Betring ActioAstring, Michael Social, Michael Astring, <u>1</u> Betring ActioAstring, Michael Social, Michael Astring, Michael Astring, <u>1</u> Betring ActioAstring, Michael Astring, Michael Mi															x	x	
L_Batricip_Activatering_Activatering_Hermologicalities_Gellater; Batricip_Activatering_Termologicalities_Gellater_Gellater; L_Batricip_Activatering_Termologicalities_Gellater_Gellateratering Batricip_Activatering_Termologicalities_Gellateratering															x	x	
Lettering, Activatorino, "Derrorkophilac_Sofia/abordatorias", Philabatoriasaegit Lettering, Activatorino, "Terrorkophilac_Sofia/abordatorise", Philabatoriasaeg_Philabatoris, Lettering, Activatorino, "Derrorkophilac_Sofia/abordatorise", Josharbatoriasaeg, Philabatoris, Estering, Activatorino, "Terrorkophilac_Sofia/abordatorise", Josharbatoriasaeg, Sofia/abortin																	
S_DALET NUE and ALET NU IT IS THE EXPIRING O AND BALANCE AND ALET AVER, UNITE, UN															Î	^	
															x	x	
															x	x	
															x		
															x		
															x		
															x		
															x		
															×	х	
															x		
															x	x	
															x		
															×	x	
															x x	x	
															x	x	
															x	x	
															×	x	
															×	х	
																x	
															x	x	
															x	×	
																~	
					x			x				x	x	x			
	x			x					>	¢ x	×	x	x				
			,	x x	x			x	x	¢ x							
		xx	()	« x	x	x		x	x	« x	x						
				x	x	x	x		x	« x	×						



															x		x	
															x		x	
		x			×	×	×	×				×	×		×		×	
		x	,	();	x			x					x		x		x	
x x	x	×	()	د :	x	x	×	×	x	× :	¢ :	×	x	x	x		x	x
x									x	x :	¢ :	×	x	x				
x										x			x		x	x	x	
															x		x	
x												×	x	x	x		x	x
		x >	< >	< :	x										x			
_	x					x									x		x	
																	x	
															x		x	
																x	x	
		x									c :	x	x				x	
											c :	×	x				x	
x x		x	()	< :	x	x	×	x	x	x :	c	×	x	x	x		x	
		x	,	(x									x	
			,			x									x	x	x	
		x							x									
															x		x	
		x)	(×	×										x	
x	x	x	,	(x	×	×			c :	×	x	x	x			
			-												x	x	x	
															x		x	
																	x	
		x	,	(x :	c				x		x	
		x	+						:	x :	c				x			
															x		x	

l.		~		~	~	~	~	~	~	~	~	~	~	~		~			~	
x		× .								x	x	*		*			x	x .	*	
x			x	x	x	x	x	x	x	x	x	x	x	x	x	x	x	x	×	
																x				
				x	x	x	x													
×			v	×		×		×										v		
																x				
																x		x		
																x		x		
																x				
																x				
																x	x	x	x	
																x		x		
x :	x	x	x			x	x	x	x							x	x		x	
					x											x		x		
x			x	x			x	x		x	x		x	x		x	x	x		
																x	0	x		
																x		x		
																		v		
																^		^		
																x		x		
\vdash																x		x		
																x		x		
																x		x		
																x	x	x	x	
																x		x		
																x		x		
																x		x		
																x	x	x		
																x		x		
\vdash																x				

											x		×	
k_Batteriap_AD3;x_AB5-6;o_;f_;g_;s_							1				×		1	
k_Batterizp_Batteroidetesc_[Rhodothermi}o_[Rhodothermaks]f_jg_js_ k_Batterizp_Batteroidetesc_[Rhodothermi}o_[Rhodothermaks]f_[Balmoslacear]g_Balmedia;s														
k_Baxteriap_Baxteroldetes;c_[Rhodothermi];o_[Rhodothermales];f_Rhodothermaceae;g_;s_ k_Baxteria;p_Baxteroldetes;c_[Saprospirale];o_[Saprospirales];f_Chitirophagaceae;g_;s_														
k_Baterizp_Bateroidetes_[Sapropirae]o_[Sapropirales];f_Chilinophagaceaeg_Chilinophagas_ k_Baterizp_Bateroidetes_[Sapropirae]o_[Sapropirales];f_Chilinophagaceaeg_Nabellas_ k_Baterizp_Bateroidetes_[Sapropirae];o_[Sapropirales];f_Sapropirae];f_Sapropirae];f_Sapropirae];f_Sapropirae];f											^			
k_Bacteriap_Bacteroidetes;z_Bacteroidia;o_Bacteroidale;sf_g_;s_ k_Bacteria;p_Bacteroidetes;z_Bacteroidia;o_Bacteroidale;sf_[Paraprevotellaceae];g_YR(22;s_														
k_Batteriap_Batterioletesy_Cytophagiaro_Cytophagales_(_cytobateriaceasgEhlinkola;s_vietnamensis k_Batteriap_Batterioletesy_Cytophagia;o_Cytophagales;f_Cytophagareas;g_3= k_Batteria;b Batterioletesy_Cytophagiaro_Cytophagales;f_Cytophagareas;g_3=													x	
k_Bacterizp_Bacteroidetes;z_Cytophagia;o_Cytophagales;f_Flammeovirgaceae;g_;s_ k_Bacteria;p_Bacteroidetes;z_Flavobacteriia;o_Flavobacteriales;f_Weeksellaceae];g_;s_														
K_Baterixp_Bateriolotetsy_Flavobateriao_Havobateriaes;T_Weeksellateae;B_Uriyseobateriams_ K_Baterixp_Baterioletesy_Flavobateriao_Havobateriales;T_Weeksellateae;B_Waterialeia;S_ K_Baterixp_Baterioletesy_Flavobateriao_Havobateriales;T_Weeksellateae;Jother/ther		_									×		×	
k_Bacteriap_Bacteroidetes;c_Flavobacteriia;o_Flavobacteriale;t_Oryomorphacea;g_;s_ k_Bacteriap_Bacteroidetes;c_Flavobacteriia;o_Flavobacteriale;t_Oryomorphacea;g_Ownweeksiq;s_ 														
K_Bacterizp_Bacteriolotets;Flavobacteria;o_Havobacteria;t_Havobacteriaces;_3 k_Bacterizp_Bacterioletes;_Flavobacteria;o_Flavobacteria;f_Havobacteriaces;_Arenibacter;_ k_Bacterizp_Bacterioletes;_Flavobacteria;o_Flavobacteria;;f_Havobacteriaces;_Arenibacter;_														
k_Bacterixp_Bacteroidetes;z_Flavobacteria;s_Flavobacteriales;f_Havobacteriacea;g_Havobacterium;s_ k_Bacterixp_Bacteroidetes;z_Flavobacterial;s_flavobacteriales;f_Flavobacteriacea;g_Flavobacterium;s_succinicans											×		×	
K_Batteriap_Batteriolotetesc_Havobatteria;_Havobatteriales;_Havobatteriatese;_Myroides;s_ k_Batteriap_Batteriolotetesc_Havobatteria;_Havobatteriales;;_Havobatteriatese;_Myroides;s_doratimimus k_Batteriap_Batteriolotetesc_Havobatteria;_Havobatteriales;;_Havobatteriatese;_Zoluia;_														
k_Bacteriap_Bacteroidetes;c_Flavobacterila;o_Flavobacteriales;f_Havobacteriacea;Other;Other k_Bacteriap_Bacteroidetes;c_Sphingobacteria;o_Sphingobacteriales;f_Sphingobacteriacea;g_;s											×		x	x
dentringdenteroidentesphiliogobacteringdentring/denteroinedentring/denteroinesf_ L														
k_Bacterizp_Bacteroidetes;r_Sphingobacteria;o_Sphingobacteriales;f_Sphingobacteriae:ae;g_Sphingobacterium;s_multivorum k_Bacterizp_Bacteroidetes;Other;Other;Other;Other;Other k_Bacterizp_BRCt;r_PRR-01;0_;f_;g_;s		_		x										
K_ Bacterixpnamyolaecnamyolaecanamyolaeca_raraconamyolaecaacgsck														
k_Baxteriap_Chlorobic_OP656,o_;f_g_x_k_Baxteriap_Chloroflexic_jo_;f_g_;s_ k_Baxteriap_Chlorobic_Anaecolnexao_Caldillosdesf_Caldillosaces;g_;s_ k_Baxteriap_Chlorobic_Anaecolnexao_Caldillosdesf_Caldillosaces;g_;s_														
nexacessingUniorUnextrInlane UniterationLabilities2e3e3;Utter/Utter k_Bacteritap_Ohloroflext;Anaerolineae;o_1489;f_2_15_ k_Bacteritap_Ohloroflext;Anaerolineae;o_1588/031;f_44bg_15_											×			
k_Bacteriap_Chloroflexic_Anaerolineae;o_SBR1031;f_SIA-101;g_;s_ k_Bacteriap_Chloroflexic_Anaerolineae;o_SHA-02;f_g_;s_														
vuszernapunorofext;_Anaerolnexe;Other;Other;Other;Other k_Baxteriap_Ohlorofext;_Biln6529.o_jf_;g_;s_k_Baxteriap_Ohloroflext;c_Gitt-G\$136;o_jf_;g_;s k_Baxteriap_Ohlorofext;C.Redonobaxteriac_jf_;g_;s		_							_	+	×	—	×	+
k_Bazterizp_Chioroflexic_Ktedonobazterizo_K330-KF-A59;f_;g_;s_ k_Bazterizp_Chioroflexic_Ktedonobazterizo_Ktedonobazterialeşi_Ktedonobazteriaceae;g_;s_														
k_satteria;p_Chloroftext;c_5885;o_f_;g_;s_k_Batteria;p_Chloroftext;c_58202;o_f_;g_;s_ k_Batteria;p_Chloroftext;_Thermonicrobiao_f_;g_;s_ k_Batteria;p_Chloroftext;_Thermonicrobiao_MCG122;f_g_;s														
Bacteriap_Chloroflextc_Thermomkrobiaso_K300-KF-CMM5_f_j8_;s_ k_Bacteriap_Chloroflextc_Thermomkrobiaso_Sphaerobacterales;f_j8_;s_											×	x	×	x
k_Baxterixp_Chloroflexic_Thermomicrobia;Other;Other;Other;Other;Other;Other;Other;Chloroflexic_TK10pf_83_ k_Baxterixp_Chloroflexic_TK10pf_83_ Baxterixp_Chloroflexic_TK10p_AVK085f_58-12m_rr_k_Baxterixp_Chloroflexic_TK10p_AVK0885f_Dolo 22:r_r														
L Bateriap_Chicofektc_TKID_enderUwK91;f_FfCH4570_g_;s_ k_Bateriap_Chicofektc_TKID_enderUwK91;f_FfCH4570_g_;s_ k_Bateriap_Chicofektc_TKI7.p_;f_;g_;s_k_Bateriap_Chicofekiz_TKI7;o_mie1-48;f_;g_;s_													x	
k_Bateriap_Chlcrofex;Other;Other;Other;Other;Other; k_Bateriap_Cyandoatteriac_Chlcroplasto_Streptophyta;f_;8_3_ & Baterian_Fulumitrofiltar_Fulumitrofiltar_Fulumitrofiltariafiesf_igs														
- Bacteriap_Bluimicrobiac_Bluimicrobiaco_IIIbf_;g_;s_k_Bacteriap_Frmicutesc_Bacillico_Bacillaesf_;g_;s_k k_Bacteriap_Firmicutesc_Bacillaesf_[Exiguobacteraceae};g_Exiguobacterium;s_		_					_				×		-	
k_Bacterizp_Frmicutesc_Bacilito_Bacilialest_Alcyclobaciliaceaeg_Alcyclobacilius;s_ k Bacterizp Frmicutesc Bacilito Bacilialest Baciliaceaeg; ;s k Bacterize Frmicutesc Bacilito Bacilialest Baciliaceaeg; s														
L														
k_Bacterizp_Frmicutesc_Bacilito_Baciliatesf_Baciliaceae;g_Bacilius;s_cereus k_Bacterizp_Frmicutesc_Bacilito_Baciliatesf_Baciliaceae;g_Bacilius;s_endophyticus b_Databates_Frmicutesc_Bacilito_Baciliateseae;g_Bacilius;s_endophyticus							ĺ				×		x	
k Bacteriago Frincuesc, Bacillo Bacillaesf, Bacillaceas; Bacillus; faragois k_Bacteriago Firmicuesc, Bacillo Bacillaesf, Bacillaceas; Bacillus; frenus k_Bacteriago Firmicuesc, Bacillo Bacillaesf, Bacillacea; Bacillacea; Frenus														
k_Bacterixp_Firmicutesc_Bacillite_Bacillatest_Bacillaceae;g_Bacilluss_muralis k_Bacterixp_Firmicutesc_Bacillite_Bacillatest_Bacillaceae;g_Lentibatillus;Other	x	_	x										-	
La Bacteria p. Princues x. Bacillo Bacilla et al. (2014) Exercise and the second se														
k_Bacterizp_Firmicutesc_Bacilito_Baciliatesf_Baciliaceae;g_Terribacilius;s														
k_Bacteriap_Firmicutesc_Bacilico_Baciliaest_Paenibaciliaesac;g_;s_ k_Bacteriap_Firmicutesc_Bacilico_Baciliaest_Paenibaciliaesac;g_Ammoniphilus;s_											*		×	
k_Bateriap_Frmicutesc_Bacilito_Baciliatesf_Paenibaciliateaesg_Aneurinbaciliuss_ k_Bateriap_Frmicutesc_Bacilito_Baciliatesf_Paenibaciliateaesg_Brevibaciliuss_ k_Baterian_Frmicutesc_Bacilito_Baciliatesf_Paenibaciliateaesg_Cohenelas														
– Bacteriap Firmicutes, c_Bacilli, c_Bacillales, f_Paenibacillaceae; g_Paenibacillus,Other k_Bacteriap Firmicutes, c_Bacillales, f_Paenibacillaceae; g_Paenibacillus; s_	x x		x											
k_Baterixp_Frmicutesc_Bacilito_Bacillatest_Paenibaciliaceaeg_Paenibacilius;s_armylolyticus k_Baterixp_Frmicutesc_Bacilito_Bacillatest_Paenibaciliaceaeg_Paenibacilius;s_larvae k_Baterixin_Frmicutesc_Bacilito_Baciliaegt_Paenibaciliaceaerg_Paenibacilius;s_larvae														
k_Bacteriap_Firmicutesc_Bacillico_Bacillatest_Paenibacillaceaeg_Paenibacilluss_lentimorbus k_Bacteriap_Firmicutesc_Bacillico_Bacillatest_Paenibacillaceae;Other;Other	x	_		x	x	x	x x	x	x				1	
k_Baterixp_Frimiculesc_Bacilito_Baciliaest_Planococcoreaese_s_s_ k_Baterixp_Frimiculesc_Bacilito_Baciliaest_Planococcoreaese_s_tyinbaciliuss_ k Baterixp Frimiculesc_Bacilito_Baciliaest_Planococcoreaese_tyinbaciliuss_boronitolerans														
k_Bacterizp_Firmicutesc_Bacillite_Bacillatest_Planococcaceatg_Planomicrobiums														
KBacterizp_H=miculescBaciliaest_Panotocccoeaesteg_pororaist=na;s kBacterizp_FrmiculescBaciliaest_Planococcceeaestg_Sporosarcha;s_aquimarina k_Bacterizp_Frmiculescs_Bacilico_Baciliaest_Sporolactobaciliaesaeg_Sporolactobaciliuss	×		x	xx	x x	x	x					x		
k_Bacterizp_Firmicutes;c_Bacillico_Bacillates;f_Staphylococcaceae;g_;s_ k_Bacterizp_Firmicutes;c_Bacillico_Bacillates;f_Staphylococcaceae;g_Jootgalicoccus;s_psychrophilus														
K_Bacterixp_Hrmcutesc_Bacilio_Baciliaest_Staphylococcateaetg_Macrococcus_ k_Bacterixp_Frmicutesc_Baciliio_Baciliaest_Staphylococcateaetg_Staphylococcus;s_epidermidis k Bacterixp_FrmicutescBacilico Baciliaest/Staphylococcateaetg_Staphylococcus;s_equorum			x										1	
k_Bacteriap_Firmicutesc_Bacillito_Bacillatest_Thermoactinomycetaceace.g_;s_ k_Bacteriap_Firmicutesc_Bacillito_Bacillatest_Thermoactinomycetaceace.g_Shimazuellats_														
K_Batterixp_Hrmiculesc_Bacilio_Lacibacillalesf_Aerococcaeae;g_Aerococcus_ k_Batterixp_Firmiculesc_Bacilio_Lacibacillalesf_Aerococcaeae;g_Aerococcus_ k_Batterixp_Firmiculesc_Bacilio_Lacibacillalesf_Carnobatteriaeae;g_Canobatterium;s_		_									x		×	
k_Bacterizp_Frmicutesc_Bacilito_Lactobacilialesf_Carnobacteriaceae;g_Desenzias														
bdctridp_frimcutesc_bdcmc_labbalanesinterodoccareae;g_vagdoccs;s k_Baterintp_frimcutesc_Bacilito_larbalaesf_Streptoccareae;g_latbooccus;s k_Baterintp_frimcutesc_Bacilito_Turkibateralesf_Turkibateraese;g_Turkibater;s														
k_Bacterixp_Firmicutesc_Costridizo_;f_jg_;s_ k_Bacterixp_Firmicutesc_Costridizo_Costridiaesj_g_;s_ k_Bacterixp_Firmicutesc_Costridizo_Costridiaesj_f_g_;s_													×	
k_Bacteriap_Frincues_Costolato_Costolates_Titoseetaetaetaeta														
k_Bacterixp_Firmicutesc_Clostridiato_Clostridiatesf_Clostridiacea;g_Alkaliphilu;s_ k_Bacterixp_Firmicutesc_Clostridiaco_Clostridiaesf_Clostridiaea;g_Clostridium?ther k_Bacterixp_Firmicutesc_Clostridiae_Clostridiaea;g_Clostridiumatescheritikaea;g_Clostridiumat											x	x	x	
oct:mp														
k_Batteriap_Firmicutesc_Clostridiac_Clostridiaesd_dostridiaesa;@Clostridiarcae;g_Clostridiarca;_tetani k_Batteriap_Firmicutesc_Clostridiac_Clostridiaesd_dostridiaesa;g_SMB53;c_ Batteriap_Firmicutesc_Clostridiac_Clostridiaesd_SMB53;c_Clostridiarcaesd_Clostridiarcaesd_														
L											Ê		Î	
k_Batteriap_Firmicutes;c_Oostridia;o_Oostridiaes;f_Lachnospiraceae;g_Epulopis:lum;s_ k_Batteriap_Firmicutes;c_Oostridia;o_Oostridiaes;f_Peptostreptococcaceae;g_s_ k_Batterian_Firmicutes;C_Oostridiaes;f_Peptostreptococcaceae;g_s_														
k_Bacteriap_Firmicutesc_Clostridiaco_Clostridiatesf_Peptosteptococcaceae;g_Tepidibacter;s_ k_Bacteriap_Firmicutesc_Clostridiaco_Clostridiatesf_Ruminococcaceae;g_1s_							Ì				×		Ì	
k_satteriap_frimcutesc_Oostridiaco_Clostridialesf_Sublobacillaze ae;Other;Other k_Batteriap_Firmicutesc_Oostridiaco_Clostridialesf_Symbobacteriazeax;g_caldinitratiruptor;s_microaerophilus k_Batteriazo_Firmicutesc_Oostridiaco_Clostridialesf_Simbobacteriazeax-tither														
k_Bacteriag_Frmicutesc_Clostridiag_ClostridiagOHerOtherOther k_Bacteriag_Frmicutesc_Clostridiag_Thermoanaerobacteralescf_Thermoanaerobacteracea;Other;Other	x		x		+		×	x		+		+		
k_Bateriap_Frmcutesc_Ooitridia(Other;Other;Other;Otherk_Bateriap_Gemmatimonadetesc_o_f_g_;s_ k_Bateriap_Gemmatimonadetesc_Gemm10_f_g_;s_kBateriap_Gemmatimonadetesc_Gemm- 20; fig_s; k Bateriap_Gemmatimonadetesc_Gemm30_fig_s:s														
k_Bacteriap_Gemmatimonadetes;c_Gemm4;o_f_g_;z_k_Bacteriap_Gemmatimonadetes;c_Gemm 5;o_f_g_;z_k_Bacteriap_Gemmatimonadetes;c_Gemm4;o_f_g_;z_														
nos.us.us.gudefinitiationadetesceleminationadetescoEllin2396 k_Baterixp_GermatimonadetescEllin2396 &_Bateriap_GermatimonadetescGermatimonadetescoENB 87f8	×××	x	×			×	x X					x		
k_Bacteriap_Gemmatimonadetes;c_Gemmatimonadetes;o_N1423WLf_j8_%_k_Bacteriap_MWP- 21;c_j0_jf_j8_%_														
	×												1	

		x													
														x	
													x	x	
													x		
								x							
x	x			x	x	x									
					x	×	x	x							
	x		x										x		
									ĺ					x	
													x	x	
													^		
													x		
											_		x	x	
													x		
													x	x	
													x	x	
													x	×	
													x		
													x		
									ĺ				x	x	
													x	x	
														×	
													x	×	
													x	x	
													x		
											+		x		
													x		
									ĺ				x	x	
											-		x	x	_

									x	x		
									x	x		
									x	×		
									x	x		
									x			
									x			
									x			
									x	x		
									x			
									x	x		
									x	x		
									x	×		
									x		x	
									x	İ		
									x			
					x	x			x	×		
×		~			*	· ·						
^					^	^						
									x	Ì		
					x	x x	x	¢	x	×	×	
									x	_		
x				x	x	x x	x	x x	x	x		
									x			
x			x	x x	x	x x	x	c	x			
				x	x	x x	x		x	×		
						x						
								_				
x					x	x X	.)		x	x		
x				x	×	x x	x	x	x	×	-	
	1	x x x		x x	x	x x	x	x	x	×		
									x	×		

															x		
															x		
															x	×	r
								×	: ×	x	c 3	¢					
									×	. x	c 3	¢	x	x	x	x	1
															x	×	1
															x	×	1
															x	×	c
															x		
															x		
															*		
															x	x	1
								3	×	х	()	¢	x	Î	x	×	
x				>	x		×	()	: ×	x						×	2
															x	x	t
								>	: ×	x x	c 3	¢	x	x	x		
								>	: ×	. ж							
															x		
			x	x				×	: x	х	()	(x			×	
							 ×	()	: ×	. ж						×	c
								×	: x	с ж	r 3	¢			x	×	<
x				x		x	x	c 3	: x			(x				
																Î	
	x	x	x				x	c x	: x	. x	()	c	x	x	x	x	
									x	i x	()	¢	x				
x																	
																x	
	x						×	с э	: x	x x	c 3	(x				
															x		

		x		x	x		x		x	x	>	(1		1		
		x	x	x	x	x	x		x	x	,	(Ì		Ì		
																	x	ł	_	
																İ	x	İ		
																		ļ	_	
																ľ	^			
			x													İ		İ		
,	c i	x	x		x		×	x	x	x										
			x						x	x	x							Ì		
										×	x	·								
			x				x		x	x	\rightarrow		\rightarrow		\rightarrow		x	x	+-	+
			x							×						Ī	x			
		x							x	x	_				_			+	_	-
																Ì		x		
																	Y		_	
																ľ		Î		
																	x	İ		
																	x x	×		
																	x	x		
																	x			
											,	(x	+		-
																	x	x		
																	x	x	x	_
																Ì	x x	×		
													_	_			x	x	_	_
																		ľ		
											-				-		x	x	+	
																	*	x		
											\rightarrow		\rightarrow		\rightarrow			x	+-	+
																		x		
													_		_		x	-	_	_
											-				-	ł	x	x	+	
																		1		1

							x	x
				x			x	
					x			
							*	
							x	x
							x	
							x	x
							x	
								^
							* *	^
								^
							*	·
							·	·
							·	
							x	

k_Bacteria,p_Nitrospirae,c_Nitrospirae,p_Nitrospirales,f_0319-6421;g_;sk														x	X	
k_Bacteria;p_Nitrospira;c_Nitrospira;o_Nitrospirales;f_Nitrospiraceae;g_Nitrospira;s_														x	X	
hext_scenary														x		
k_Bacteria;p_Planctomycetes;c_BD7-11;o_1f_jz_;s_ k_Bacteria;p_Planctomycetes;c_OM190;o_agg27;f_jz_;s_														x	X	
k_Bacteria;p_Planctomycetes;c_OMJ90;o_CL500-15;f_;g_;s_ k_Bacteria;p_Planctomycetes;c_Phycisphaerae;a_Phycisphaerales;f_;g_;s_														x	X	
k_Bacteria,p_Planctomycetes,c_Phycisphaerae,o_Phycisphaerales,f_Phycisphaeraceae.g_;s_ k_Bacteria,p_Planctomycetes,c_Pla3;o_;f_;g_;s_														x	X	
k_Bacteria;p_Planctomycetes;c_Planctomycetia;o_Gemmatales;f_Gemmataceae;g_s_ k_Bacteria;p_Planctomycetes;c_Planctomycetia;o_Gemmatales;f_Gemmataceae;g_Gemmata:s_														x x	x	
k_Bacteria;p_Planctomycetes;c_Planctomycetia;o_Germatales;f_Isosphaeraceae;g_s_														x	х	
k_Bacteria,p_Planctomycetes,c_Planctomyceta,o_Planctomycetales,f_Planctomycetacese,g_Planctomyces,s														x	X	
K_Bacteriap_Proteobacteria;_Alphaproteobacteria;o_f_g_s_ K_Bacteriap_Proteobacteria;_Alphaproteobacteria;o_f_g_s_	×	v	×	v	× ×		Y	× ×			v			x	x	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Aphaproteobacteria;o_Caulobacteriales;f_Caulobacteriacea;g_Brewindimonas;s_diminuta	x	x	x	X	x x		Â.	x						Â		
R_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Aiphaproteobacteria;o_Caulobacteriaeis;f_Caulobacteriaceae;g_Caulobacter;s_ k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Aiphaproteobacteria;o_Ellin329;f_;g_;s_	×							x						x	х	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Rhizobiales;f_zt_;s k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Rhizobiales;f_Bradythizobiaceae;g_Baineimonas;s	x			х								x		x x	x	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Rhizobiales;f_Bradyrhizobiacea;g_Bradyrhizobium;t_ k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Rhizobiales;f_Brucellaceae;a_Ochrobactrum;s_								x x						x		
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Rhizobiales;f_Hyphomicrobiaceae;g_s_	×			v	~		v	*	×	×		×		x	X	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Rhizobiales;f_Hyphomicrobiaceae;g_Hyphomicrobium;s_	Ê			^	^		^	^	Ê	^		^		x	Â	
K_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Khizobales;t_myphomicrobaceae;g_Peopmicrobum;s_ k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Rhizobiales;f_Hyphomicrobiaceae;g_Rhodoplanes;s_														x	×	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Rhizobiales;f_Methylobacteriaceae;g_;s_ k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Rhizobiales;f_Methylobacteriaceae;g_Methylobacterium;s_	x			x				x	x	x	x	X X	x x			
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Rhizobiales;f_Methylocystaceae;gs_														x		
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Rhizobiales;f_Phyliobacteriaceae;g_s_											х			x	x	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Rhizobiales;f_Rhizobiaceae; <u>g_;s_</u>	×	х	х	х		x	x	x X	x					x	x	^
x_eacteria;p_rroteobacteria;c_Aphaproteobacteria;o_krizobiales;r_krizobialceae;g_Agrobacterium;s_ k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Rhizobiales;f_Rhizobiaceae;g_Kaistia;x_	×			x	x		x	x x	x	x	x	x		x	X	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Rhizobiales;f_Rhodobiaceae;g_Afifelia;s_ k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Rhizobiales;Other;Other;Other														X X	x	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Rhodobacteraies;f_Hyphomonadaceae;g_;s_														x	X	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Rhodobacterales;f_Rhodobacteraceae;g_Amaricoccus;s_														x	X	
K_Bacteria;p_Moteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Mnodobacteriale;f_Innodobacteriaceae;g_Anaerospona;s K_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Rhodobacterales;f_Rhodobacteraceae;g_Paracoccus;s	×	х	x				x		х					x	X	
x_mactern;p_+rroteobactern;c_Aphaproteobactern;o_Rhodobacternies;f_Rhodobacteraceae;Other;Other k_Bacteris;p_Proteobacternis;c_Alphaproteobacternis;o_Rhodospirillales;f_;g_;s_														x	x	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Rhodospirillales;f_Acetobacteraceae;g_;s_ k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Rhodospirillales;f_Rhodospirillaceae;g_;s_							x							x x	x x	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Rhodospirillales;f_Rhodospirillaceae;g_Constrictibacter;s_antarcticus k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Rhodospirillales;f_Rhodospirillaceae a Inquilinus s														x x	x	
k_Bacteris,p_Proteobacteria,c_Alphaproteobacteria,o_Rhodospirillales,f_Rhodospirillaceae,g_Skermanella,s_k_Racteria,p_Proteobacteria,c_Alphaproteobacteria,p_Proteobacteria,c_Alphaproteobacteria,c_Rhodospirillaceae,g_Skermanella,s_k_Rhodospirillac	x							x -				x		x	Ê.	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Sphingomonadales;f_Enythrobacteraceae;g_s_														x	x	
x_pacteris,p_vroscolacteria,c_Alphaproteobacteria,o_3phingomonadales,r_Erythrobacteraceae,g_Lutibacterium;s_ k_Bacteris,p_Proteobacteria,c_Alphaproteobacteria,o_Sphingomonadales,r_Sphingomonadaceae,g_Kaistobacter;s_														x		
k_Bacteris;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Sphingomonadales;f_Sphingomonadaceae;g_Sphingomonas;s k_Bacteris;p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;o_Sphingomonadales;f_Sphingomonadaceae;g_Sphingomonas;s_wittichi	x			x	X			x	x	x x	x	x	x x	x	X	x
k_Bacteris,p_Proteobacteria;c_Alphaproteobacteria;Other;Other;Other;Other k_Bacteria.p_Proteobacteria.c_Betaaroteobacteria.o_d_st_s														x	v	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Betaproteobacteria;o_Burkholderiales;f_A/calgenaceae;g_;s		x							х					x	x	
La Bacteria p_Proteobacteria x_betoproteobacteria o_burkholderiales,1_Acalgenaceae,g_ncremobacter;s_kashmirensis		^				Х		×								
x_bacterx;p_rrowcowctena;c_betaproteobactena;o_sunnoidenaies;t_sunkholderiaceae;g_Burkholderia;s_ k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Betaproteobacteria;o_Burkholderiales;f_Comamonadaceae;g_s_	x								x	*	*					
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Betaproteobacteria;o_Burkholderiales;f_Comamonadaceae;g_Comamonads;s		x						x	x							
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Betaproteobacteria;o_Bunkholderiales;f_Comamonadaceae;g_Methylibium;s	Y				x				Y		¥	x	Y	x		
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Betaproteobacteria;o_Burkholderiales;f_Comamonadaceae;g_Variovorax;s_paradoxus	x	X			^			х	x			x		^		
k_bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_betaproteobacteria;0_barkholderiales;f_Oxalobacteriacea;g_janthinobacterium;s	x			x			x		x	х						
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Betaproteobacteria;o_MND1;f_;g_;s_ k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Betaproteobacteria;o_Neisseriales;f_Neisseriaceae;g_Vitreoscilia;s_		х	x											x	x	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Betaproteobacteria;o_Nitrosomonadales;f_Nitrosomonadaceae;g_Nitrosovibrio;s_tenuis k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Betaproteobacteria;o_SCI-88kf_;g_s_														x x	x	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Deitaproteobacteria;o_[Entotheonellales];1_[Entotheonellalese];g_s_ k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Deitaproteobacteria;o_[Entotheonellales];1_[Entotheonellalese];g_s_k_														x	x	
k_Bacteria,p_Proteobacteria,c_Deltaproteobacteria,o_Bdellovibrionales,f_Bdellovibrionaceae,g_Bdellovibrio,s_														x		
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Deltaproteobacteria;o_dwi014H03;r_g_3_s_ k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Deltaproteobacteria;o_MIZ46;f_;g_s_s_														x	^	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Deltaproteobacteria;o_Myxococcales;f_g;s_ k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Deltaproteobacteria;o_Myxococcales;f_Cystobacteraceae;g_;s_														x x	X	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Deltaproteobacteria;o_M/xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx														x	X	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Deltaproteobacteria;o_Myxococcales;f_Haliangiaceae.g_s_ k_Bacteria:p_Proteobacteria;c_Deltaproteobacteria;o_Moxococcales;f_Haliangiaceae.g_Haliangiaceae.g_														x	х	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Deltaproteobacteria;o_Myxococcales/_Myxococcaceae;g_s_														x	×	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Deltaproteobacteria;o_Myxococcales;f_Nannocystaceae;e_Plesiocystis;s_														x	x	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Deitaproteobacteria;o_Myxococcales;f_OM27;g_;s_ k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Deitaproteobacteria;o_Myxococcales;f_Polyanglaceae;g_;s_														x	x	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Deltaproteobacteria;o_Myxococcales;Other;Other;Other k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Deltaproteobacteria;o_NB1-jf_;g_;s_														x X	x	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Deltaproteobacteria;o_Spirobacillales;f_;g_;s_ k Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Deltaproteobacteria;o_Sva0853 f_JT836;g_;s_														x	×	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Deitaproteobacteria;o_Syntrophobacterales;f_Syntrophobacteracea;g_;s_														x	X	
k_Bacteria,p_Proteobacteria,c_Gammaproteobacteria,o_[Marinicellales],f_[Marinicellaceae],g_;s_ Bacteria n_Broteobacteria,c_Gammaproteobacteria,o_Alteromonadalac f_211/d/30a_r														x	Y	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Alteromonadales;f_Alteromonadacea;g_Microbulbifer;s_														x	x	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Alteromonadales;f_Alteromonadaceae;g_Microbublifer;s_chitinkyticus k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Chromatiales;f_;g_;s_														x X	X	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Chromatiales;f_Chromatialeae;g_Nitrosococcus;s_ k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Chromatiales;f_Ectothiorhodospiraceae;g_;s_														X X	x	
k_Bacteria,p_Proteobacteria,c_Gammaproteobacteria,o_Chromatiales,f_Ectothiorhodospiraceae,g_Halorhodospira,s_ k_Bacteria,p_Proteobacteria,c_Gammaproteobacteria,o_Chromatiales,Other,Other,Other														x x	x	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Enterobacteriales;f_Enterobacteriaceae;g_Citrobacter;s_ k_Bacteria:p_Proteobacteria_c_Gammaproteobacteria o_Enterobacteriales;f_Enterobacteriaceae;g_Citrobacter;s	×	x	X	x				x x	x	x	x	x	x		ſ	x
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Enterobacteriales;f_Enterobacteriaceae;g_Morganella;s_	Ê	x	x	n				-	r i		<u> </u>					
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Enterobacteriales;f_Enterobacteriales;f_Enterobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Enterobacteriales;f_Enterobacteriales;f_Enterobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;c_Gammapr		^	X			^		x x								
x_pacteris,p_+roteobacteria,c_Gammaproteobacteria,o_Enterobacteriales,f_Enterobacteriaceae.g_Serratia,s_ k_Bacteria,p_Proteobacteria,c_Gammaproteobacteria,o_Enterobacteriales,f_Enterobacteriaceae.g_Serratia,s_marcescens		X	X X		X	х		x X X								x
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Enterobacteriales;f_Enterobacteriaceae;g_Yersinia;5		X X	X X	х	X	x		x x				x				
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_HTCC2188;f_HTCC2089;g_3_ k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Legioneliale;sf_Coxiellaceae.g_s_														x x	X	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Legionellales;f_Coxiellaceae;g_Aquicella;s_ k_Bacteria;n_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Legionellales;f_Legionellaceae;g_Aquicella;s_														x	x	
k_Bacteris;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Legionellales;f_Legionellaceae;g_Tatlockia;s														x	×	
k_Bacteris,p_Proteobacteria,c_Gammaproteobacteria,o_Legionellales,Other;Other															х	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Oceanospirillales;f_Halomonadaceae;g_;s_ k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Pseudomonadales;f_Moraxellaceae;g_Acinetobacter;s_	×	х	X	х	x x	х	X	x x						x	x	x
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Pseudomonadales;f_Moraxeliaceae;g_Acinetobacter;s_guilloulae k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Pseudomonadales;f_Moraxeliaceae;g_Acinetobacter;s_johnsonii		x	x	x	X	X X	X	x x								
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Pseudomonadales;f_Moraxellaceae;g_Acinetobacter;s_lwoffli k_Bacteria:p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;p_Pseudomonadales;f_Moraxellaceae;g_Folydrobacter;s_lwoffli		x			x			x X								
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Pseudomoradales;f_Moraxeliaceae;g_Psychrobacter;s_	x							x	x	X	x	~			~	
<pre>k_bacteria.p_rtotecobecteria.c_vaimmaprotecobacteria.o_rseubornonables.r_rseubornonablese.e_rseubornonas.s_ k_bacteria.p_Protecobacteria.c_Gammaprotecobacteria.o_Pseudornonables.f_Pseudornonabaceae.g_Pseudornonas.s_viridifiava</pre>	Ê	^				^		x	x	x	x	^			^	
k_Bacteris,p_Proteobacteria,c_Gammaproteobacteria,o_Salinisphaerales;f_Salinisphaeraceae,g_s_ k_Bacteris,p_Proteobacteria,c_Gammaproteobacteria,o_Salinisphaerales;f_Salinisphaera.ceae,g_Salinisphaera,s_														x	x	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Salinisphaerales;Other;Other;Other k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Thiotrichales;f_Piscirickettslaceae;g_s_														x	x	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Xanthomonadales;f_Sinobacteracee;g_;s_ k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Xanthomonadales;f_Sinobacteraceae;g_Seroidobacter;s														x x	x	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Xanthomonadales;f_Xanthomonadaces;g_:s_														x	x	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Xannomonadale;f_Xannomonadaleze;g_Gotdonena;s_ k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Xannomonadale;f_Xannhomonadaleze;g_Ignatzschineria;s_														Â	x	
x_pacterx;p_rvoteobacteria;c_sammaproteobacteria;o_Xanthomonadale;sf_Xanthomonadaceae;g_Lutelbacter;s_inizovicinus k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Xanthomonadale;sf_Xanthomonadaceae;g_Lutelmonas;s_								x						X	x X X X	X
k_Bacteris;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Xanthomonadales;f_Xanthomonadaceae;g_Lysobacter;s_ k_Bacteris;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Xanthomonadales;f_Xanthomonadaceae;g_Pseudoxanthomonas;s_mexicana								x						x	X	
k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Xanthomonadales;f_Xanthomonadaceae;g_Rhodanobacter;s_ k_Bacteria;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Xanthomonadales;f_Xanthomonadaceae.e_Stenotmohomonas;c	x	x		x				x x						x	x	
k_Bacteris;p_Proteobacteria;c_Gammaproteobacteria;o_Xanthomonadiales;f_Xanthomonadiaceae;g_Stenotrophomonas;s_acidaminiphila	,	-		v		x		x	×		v					
k_Bacteria,p_Protectura,terra;c_sammaproteobacteria,o_xammomonabales;f_Xanthomonadaceae;g_Stenotrophomonas;s_maitophilia k_Bacteria,p_Proteobacteria,c_Gammaproteobacteria,o_Xanthomonadales;f_Xanthomonadaceae;g_Wohlfahrtiimonas;s_	Ê		x					x	î.	^	^			~		
n_aacteris,p_rroteobacteria,c_uammaproteobacteria,o_Xanthomonadales,f_Xanthomonadaceae,Other,Other k_Bacteris,p_Proteobacteria,c_Gammaproteobacteria,Other;Other;Other;Other														x	X	
k_Bacteria,p_Proteobacteria,Other;Other;Other;Other;Other k Bacteria:p_SBR1093:c_:o_:f;z:3														x	x	
k_Bacteria;p_Spirochaetes;c_Spirochaetes;o_Spirochaetales;1_Spirochaetaceae;g_;s_														x		
N_bacteria;p_tenencutes;cMonicutes;oi1g_;s K_Bacteria;p_TM6;c_SIA+4;o_f_;g_;s														х	x	
k_Bacteria;p_TM7.s_;o1stis k_Bacteria;p_TM7.s_TM7-1;o1stis														x x	x	
k_Bacteria;p_TM7;c_TM7-3;of_;gs_ k_Bacteria;p_TM7;c_TM7-3;o_EW055;f_;gs_													x x	x	x	x
k_Bacteris;p_TM7;c_TM7-3;o_1025/#15														x	х	
k_Bacterisp_Venucomicrobist_[redospharae];0_[redospharaes];7_g_3_ k_Bacterisp_Venucomicrobist_[Pedospharae];0_Pedospharaes];7_Elin517.g_s_														x		
<pre>https://www.picconstructional.colloparitosecterals.colloparitosecte</pre>														x		
k_Bacteris,p_Vernucomicrobia,c_Opitutae;o_fs k_Bacteris,p_Vernucomicrobia,c_Opitutae;o_[Cerasicoccales];f_[Cerasicoccaceae]; <u>z_s_</u>														x x	x	
k_Bacteria;p_Verrucomicrobia;c_Opitutale;o_Opitutales;f_Opitutaceae;g_s_ k_Bacteria;p_Verrucomicrobia;c_Opitutale;o_Opitutales;f_Opitutaceae:a_Opitutals														x x		
k_Bacteria;p_Verrucomicrobia;c_Verrucomicrobiale;o_Verrucomicrobiales;f_Verrucomicrobiaceae;g_3_														x	54	
(h	0	69 (10 4	61	(2)	45	90 91	60	71 70		62	54	44	842		220 21

		r	NAR/	ACOO	ORTI	E CAV	/ES F	UNGA	AL DI	VERS	ITY P	ROFIL	LE							
	Cave					5U1 V	ictoria	fossil				1	5	U4. 5. 6	Blanch	e		5U34 Lost	SUS6 Craw	wford's
														, -, -					dead shee;	,
	Sample type					Atr	nosphe	ric tranco d	loor				0000	Atmos	spheric	dadau	,	Soil Bon	Soil E	Bone
	Humidity8				losec	a, z ven	licaten	trance c	10015				Open, :	51001 CC	Jilapse v	/indow	\$	collapse	window, pr	rivate
	temperature Light				~ !	90% hu	midity	, 16-19°0	C			~5	0-75% h	umidity	(seasor	nal), 8-1	L5°C	~80-110% humidity, 8-	>90% hu	midity
				up	Da	ark, Arti	ficial li	ghts only	y	10	110	1	Natural/	low lig	ht/ Artif	icial ligh	nt	Twilight	Dar	*
	vs Low	VI-5	VI-1	VI-10	0 VI-4	4 VI-3	VI-8	VI-7	VI-2	VI-9	VI-6	BL-2	BL-5	BL-6	BL-3	BL-1	BL-4	LO-1 LO-2	CR-2 CI	R-1
	Location																			
Taxon		ENT	AEG	HW	BV/	A BLK	GH	FSLBI	D ALN	СНСН	EXT	ENT	STAG	STOR	MID	DIG	SKL	3m from	50m fi	rom
																		entrance	entra	nce
No blast hit;Other;Other;Other;Other;Other;Other k_Fung;p_Ascomycota;c_Archaeorhizomycetes;o_Archaeorhizomycetales;f_Archaeorhizomycetaceæ;g_Archaeorhizomyces;s_unidentified														x	х			x		
k_Fung;p_Ascomycota;c_Dothideomycetes;p_Capnodialesf_Cladosporiaceae;g_Cladosporium;s_Cladosporium;delicatulum k_Fung;p_Ascomycota;c_Dothideomycetes;p_Capnodialesf_Cladosporiaceae;g_Cladosporium;s_Cladosporium_dominicanum																				
k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Dothideomycetes;p_Capnodiales;f_Cladosporiaceae;g_Cladosporium_s_Cladosporium_grevilleae k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Dothideomycetes;o_Capnodiales;f_Cladosporiaceae;g_Cladosporium_s_Cladosporium_sphaerospermum			-		-		_	_										x		
k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Dothideomycetes;o_Capnodiales;f_Mycosphaerellaceae;g_Mycosphaerella;s_Mycosphaerella_tassiana k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Dothideomycetes;o_Capnodiales;f_Neodevriesiaceae;g_Neodevriesia;>_Neodevriesia; acapensis																				
k_Fung;p_Ascomycota;c_Dothideomycetes;o_Dothideales;f_Aureobasidiaceae;g_Aureobasidium;s_Aureobasidium_namibiae k_Fung:o_Ascomycota;c_Dothideomycetes;o_Dothideales;f_unidentified;g_unidentified;s_unidentified;																				
k_Fung;p_Ascomycota;c_Dothideomycetes;o_Dothideomycetes_ord_incertae_sedis;f_Eremomycetaceae;g_Arthrographis_Arthrographis_curvat k_Fung;o_Ascomycota;c_Dothideomycetes;o_Dothideomycetes;ord_incertae_sedis;f_Eremomycetaceae;g_Arthrographis_unidentified	а	х	x		х	x		х	x	x	x	х	х	х	х	x	x		×	
k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Dothideomycetes;o_Dothideomycetes_ord_Incertae_sedis;f_Eremomycetaceae;g_Eremomyces;s_Eremomyces;bilateral	is																			
K Fungi;p Ascomycota;c Dothideomycetes;o Pleosporales;f Didymellaceae;g Epicoccum;s Epicoccum nigrum k Fungi;p Ascomycota;c Dothideomycetes;o Pleosporales;f Didymellaceae;g Epicoccum;s Epicoccum nigrum					-	_	-	_	_					x	x	x	x	x		
k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Dothideomycetes;p_Pleosporales;f_Didymellaceae;g_Neodidymelliopsis;s_Neodidymelliopsis;sp k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Dothideomycetes;p_Pleosporales;f_Didymellaceae;g_Neodidymelliopsis;s_Neodidymelliopsis;sp												1								
k_Fungi;p_Asomycota;c_Dothideomycetes;o_Pleosporales;f_Didymosphaeriaceae;g_Paraconiothyrium;s_Paraconiothyrium;havaiiense k_Fungi;p_Asomycota;c_Dothideomycetes;o_Pleosporales;f_Didymosphaeriaceae;g_Paraconiothyrium;s_Paraconiothyrium																				
—		х	x	х				x				x		х	х	х	x			
rungsprouming-udagbotinecompretes.pPrecoporates.prriecoporates.egntermaria_sAtternaria_betae+Kenyensis kFungspAscomycotas Dothideomycetes.p_Pleosporates.d=_PleosporaceaegAlternaria_s_Alternaria_botryospora		-	-	_	-	_	-	_	-					x	x	x	x			
N_rungs,p_rosumyctxet;c_uouniecumycetes;p_recoporates;f_recoporateage;g_ntemaria;s_Altemaria;metachromatica k_Fungi;p_Asomyctxet;c_Dothideomycetes;p_Pleosporates;f_Pleosporateage;g_Altemaria;s_Altemaria;rosae														Ľ	1	Ľ				
N_reingi,p_resumptions,c_uorinaeomycetes,p_reicoporales,f_reicoporaceae;g_stemphylium;s_Stemphylium_sp K_Fengi,p_Asomycota,c_Dothideomycetes,p_Peosporales,f_Sporomiaceae;g_Preussia_s_unidentified																				
k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Dothideomycetes;o_Pleosporales;f_Sporormiaceae;g_unidentified;s_unidentified k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Dothideomycetes;o_Pleosporales;f_unidentified;g_unidentified;s_unidentified		х		x		x		x			х	х	х	х	х	x	х	х	x	
k _ Fung;p_ Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Chaetothynales;t_ Herpotrichieliaceae;g_Exophiala;s_unidentried k _ Fung;p_ Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Chaetothyriales;t_ Herpotrichiellaceae;g_Phialophora;s_Phialophora japonica																				
k _ Fung;p_ Ascomycota;c_ Eurotiomycetes;o_ Chaetothynaies;f_ unidentified;g_ unidentified;S_ unidentified k _ Fung;p_ Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_ Eurotiales;f_ Aspergillaceae;g_ Aspergillus;s_ Aspergillus caninus																		x		
k_Fung;p_Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Eurotiaes;t_Aspergillaceae;g_Aspergillus;s_Aspergillus_duricaulis k_Fung;p_Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Eurotiales;f_Aspergillaceae;g_Aspergillus;s_Aspergillus_hongkongensis																		^		
k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Eurotiales;f_Aspergillaceae;g_Aspergillus;s_Aspergillus;s_inaus k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Eurotiales;f_Aspergillaceae;g_Aspergillus;s_Aspergillus;s_roliferans																				
k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Eurotiales;f_Aspergillaceae;g_Aspergillus;s_Aspergillus;s_unilateralls k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Eurotiales;f_Aspergillaceae;g_Aspergillus;s_unidentified		х									x	x	х	х	х					
k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Eurotiales;f_Aspergillaceae;g_Penicillium;s_Penicillium_alexiae k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Eurotiales;f_Aspergillaceae;g_Penicillium;s_Penicillium_annulatum																				
k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Eurotiales;f_Aspergillaceae;g_Penicillium;s_Penicillium_atrofulvum k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Eurotiales;f_Aspergillaceae;g_Penicillium;s_Penicillium;atrovenetum						_								~	~		~			
k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Eurotiales;f_Aspergillaceae;g_Penicillium;s_Penicillium;compactum k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Eurotiales;f_Aspergillaceae;g_Penicillium;s_Penicillium_corylophilum														Ê	Ê		î			
k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Eurotiales;t_Aspergillaceae;g_Penicillium;s_Penicillium;dierclocii k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Eurotiales;t_Aspergillaceae;g_Penicillium;s_Penicillium;gladioli																				
k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Eurotiales;t_Aspergillaceae;g_Penicillium;s_Penicillium;griseolum k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Eurotiales;t_Aspergillaceae;g_Penicillium;s_Penicillium_kongii												ĺ						x		
k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomyœtes;o_Eurotiales;t_Aspergillaceae;g_Penicillium;s_Penicillium_madriti k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomyœtes;o_Eurotiales;t_Aspergillaceae;g_Penicillium;s_Penicillium_paczoskii																				
k _ Fungi;p _ Ascomycota;c _ Eurotiomycetes;o _ Eurotiales;1 _ Aspergillaceae;g _ Phialosimplex;s _ Phialosimplex; _ Mainosimplex;				_		_		_	_							_		x	x	
k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Eurotiales;f_Trichocomaceae;g_Sagenomella;s_unidentified k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Eurotiales;f_Trichocomaceae;g_Talaromyces;s_Talaromyces_paucisporus																				
k _ Fungi;p _ Ascomycota;c _ Eurotiomycetes;o _ Eurotiales;f _ Trichocomaœae;g _ Talaromyces;s _ Talaromyces; rade mirici k _ Fungi;p _ Ascomycota;c _ Eurotiomycetes;o _ Eurotiales;f _ Trichocomaœae;g _ Talaromyces;s _ Talaromyces; rugulosus																				
k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Eurotiales;f_Trichocomaœae;g_Talaromyces;s_Talaromyces;verruculosus k_Fungi;p_Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Eurotiales;f_Trichocomaœae;g_Talaromyces;s_unidentified																		х		
k_Fung;p_Ascomycota;C_Eurotiomycetes;o_Eurotiales;f_inichocomaceae;g_unidentified;s_unidentified k_Fung;p_Ascomycota;C_Eurotiomycetes;o_Eurotiales;f_unidentified;g_unidentified;s_unidentified																				
k _ Fung;p _ Ascomycota;c _ Eurotiomycetes;o _ Onygenaes;f _ Ajeliomycetaceae;g _ Ajeliomyces;s _ Ajeliomyces; k _ Fung;p _ Ascomycota;c _ Eurotiomycetes;o _ Onygenaes;f _ Ajeliomycetaceae;g = Helicocarpus;s _ unidentified		x			-	_	-	_	_				х	x						
rung,prssumycota;ceurosumycetes;ounygenates;frrachnomycetaceae;garachnomyces;sunidentified Kfung;pAsomycota;ceurosumycetes;oOnygenates;fArthrodemataceae;garthrodemasArthrodemas_mals Ksums;p																				
<u>rungsp_rosumpcodsc_eurosumpcodsc_eurosumpcodsc_eurosumptodesc_eurosumptodesc_eurosumpcodsc_eurosumpcodsc_eurosumptodesceeurosumptodesceeurosu Sectionadas eurosumptodesceeurosumptodesceeurosumptodesceeurosumptodesceeurosumptodesceeurosumptodesceeurosumptodesceeurosumptodesceeurosumptodesceeurosumptodesceeurosumptodesceeurosumptodesceeurosumptodesceeurosumptodesceeurosumptodes</u>																				
L'rungs, p. Asamycota; C. Eurokomycetes; O. Criygenates; Arthrodermätädeä; Erichophyton; S. Tichophyton; Ongrusum K. Fungi; D. Asamycota; C. Eurokomycetes; O. Onygenates; Arthrodermataceae; Trichophyton; S. Tichophyton; Schoenleinii K. Fungi; D. Asamycota; C. Eurokomycetes; O. Onygenates; Arthrodermataceae; Trichophyton; S. Tichophyton; Schoenleinii K. Fungi; D. Asamycota; C. Eurokomycetes; O. Onygenates; Arthrodermataceae; Trichophyton; S. Tichophyton; Schoenleinii K. Fungi; D. Asamycota; C. Eurokomycetes; O. Onygenates; Arthrodermataceae; Trichophyton; Schoenleinii K. Fungi; D. Asamycota; C. Eurokomycete; O. Onygenate; Arthrodermataceae; Trichophyton; Schoenleinii K. Fungi; D. Asamycota; C. Eurokomycete; O. Onygenate; Arthrodermataceae; Trichophyton; Schoenleinii K. Fungi; D. Asamycota; C. Eurokomycete; O. Onygenate; Arthrodermataceae; Trichophyton; Schoenleinii K. Fungi; D. Asamycota; C. Eurokomycete; O. Onygenate; Arthrodermataceae; Trichophyton; Schoenleinii K. Fungi; D. Asamycota; C. Eurokomycete; O. Onygenate; Arthrodermataceae; Trichophyton; Schoenleinii K. Fungi; D. Asamycota; C. Eurokomycete; O. Onygenate; Arthrodermataceae; Trichophyton; Schoenleinii K. Fungi; D. Asamycota; C. Eurokomycete; O. Onygenate; Arthrodermataceae; Trichophyton; Schoenleinii K. Fungi; D. Asamycota; C. Eurokomycete; O. Onygenate; Arthrodermataceae; Trichophyton; Schoenleinii K. Fungi; D. Asamycota; C. Eurokomycete; O. Onygenate; Arthrodermataceae; Trichophyton; Schoenleinii K. Fungi; D. Asamycota; C. Eurokomycete; O. Onygenate; Arthrodermataceae; Trichophyton; Schoenleinii K. Fungi; D. Asamycete; D. Asa		x				×					x	×	x	x		х				
rungs,prosumycosa;ceurosumyceres;ocriygenaes;fartnrodermataceae;gricnophyton;sTrichophyton_thuringiense kFungi;pAscomycota;ceurosumyceres;o_Onygenaes;fArthrodermataceae;gunidentified;sunidentified ksundia, Computationsuperiority_cristenses;c																				
N_reings,p_resummyctata;c_eurotommyctetes;o_critygenates;f_clymnoa6caceae;g_clymnoa6cus;s_Clymnoa6cus;dugwayensis k_Fungl;p_Asamycota;c_eurotomycetes;o_Chrygenates;f_Gymnoa6caceae;g_Gymnoa6cus;s_Gymnoa6cus; reessii k_Fungl;p_Asamycota;c_eurotomycetes;o_Chrygenates;f_Gymnoa6caceae;g_Gymnoa6cus;s_Gymnoa6cus; reessii k_Fungl;p_Asamycota;c_eurotomycetes;o_Chrygenates;f_Gymnoa6caceae;g_Gymnoa6cus;s_Gymnoa6cus;reessii k_Fungl;p_Asamycota;c_eurotomycetes;o_Chrygenates;f_Gymnoa6caceae;g_Gymnoa6cus;s_Gymnoa6cus;reessii k_Fungl;p_Asamycota;c_eurotomycetes;o_Chrygenates;f_Gymnoa6caceae;g_Gymnoa6cus;s_Gymnoa6cus;reessii k_Fungl;p_Asamycota;c_eurotomycetes;o_Chrygenates;f_Gymnoa6caceae;g_Gymnoa6cus;s_Gymnoa6cus;reessii k_Fungl;p_Asamycota;c_eurotomycetes;o_Chrygenates;f_Gymnoa6caceae;g_Gymnoa6cus;s_Gymnoa6cus;reessii k_Fungl;p_Asamycota;c_eurotomycetes;o_Chrygenates;f_Gymnoa6caceae;g_Gymnoa6cus;s_Gymnoa6cus;reessii k_Fungl;p_Asamycota;c_eurotomycetes;o_Chrygenates;f_Gymnoa6caceae;g_Gymnoa6cus;s_Gymnoa6cus;reessii k_Fungl;p_Asamycota;c_eurotomycetes;o_Chrygenates;f_Gymnoa6caceae;g_Gymnoa6cus;s_Gymnoa6cus		x	-	-	-	+-	+		+			-			-	-			$\left + \right $	
											х	×								
rungs,proumny-uxasceurokomyexes;ourngernaes;jurngernaese;gAuxartmon;suxartmon;t_maxen kFungi;pAscomycota;c_Eurokomyexetes;o_Onygenaese;d_Auxartmonopsis;sunidentified ksundix_Acomycota;c_Eurokomyexetes;o_Onygenaese;d_Auxartmonopsis;unidentified		х	-	-	-	x	+	-	+			x		-	-	-				
k Fung:p_Ascomycota;C_Eurotiomycetes;o_Chrygenaes;f_Chrygenaeæ;g_Shahoreila;S_Shahoreila;S_Indho																				
k Fung:p_Asconvycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Onvgenaes;f_Onvgenaes;f_am_incertae_seais;g_Onvsosporium;s_Onvsosporium;peudomerdarium k_Fung:p_Asconvycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Onvgenaes;f_Onvgenaes;f_am_incertae_sedis;g_Onvsosporium;s_Chrysosporium;suffureum																				
k _ Fung:p_Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Onygenaies;f_Onygenaies;f_am_incertae_sedis;g_Onysosporium;s_Onysosporium_valienarense k _ Fung:p_Ascomycota;c_Eurotiomycetes;o_Onygenaies;f_Onygenaies;fam_incertae_sedis;g_Onysosporium;s_unidentified											x	x								
k_rung;p_rscomycsta;c_eurotiomycetes;o_Crivgenaes;f_unidentined;g_unidentified;s_unidentified k_Fung;p_Asamycsta;c_lecanoromycetes;o_Acarosporaes;f_Acarosporaesa;g_Peopsidium;s_Pleopsidium_chlorophanum																				
k_rung;p_rssumycuta;c_tecanoromycete;o_tecanorae;r_rameiaceae;g_Xanthopamelia;s_Xanthopamelia_subchalybaeizans k_Fung;p_Ascomycuta;c_teotiomycete;o_Erysiphaes;f_Erysiphaezea;g_Erysiphe;_Detrofagi k_Fung;p_Ascomycuta;c_teotiomycete;o_Erysiphaezea;f_Erysiphaezea;g_Erysiphe;_Detrofagi		\vdash	-	-	+		+		+-		x	x		-		-			$\left \right $	_
N_rungs,p_rasumyccus;c_teouomyceu;s;o_neuruale;t_Myxotrichaceae;g_Ulaiooenaron;s_unidentified K_Fungi;p_Asamyccus;c_teotiomyceu;s;o_Helotale;t_Myxotrichaceae;g_unidentified;s_unidentified																				
<pre>k _ rungcpxscomycota;cteotiomycete;coteiotale;s1kutstroemaceae;g _Lambertella;sunidentified k _ Fung;pAscomycota;cteotiomycete;coteiotale;s1unidentified;gunidentified;sunidentified;</pre>																				
k_rung;p_xsumycuta;c_teatiomycete;o_ineebolaies;t_rseudeurotlaceae;g_Seudeurotlum;s_unidentified k_Fung;p_Asamycuta;c_Pezizomycete;o_Pezizales;d_Sarcoscyphaceae;g_Cookeina;s_Cookeina_colensoi		x										×								
k_rung;p_nscomycota;c_rezizomycetes;o_rezizaes;f_tuberaceae;g_tuber;s_tuber;oregonense k_Fung;p_Ascomycota;c_Pezizomycetes;o_Pezizaes;f_unidentified;g_unidentified;s_unidentified																				
k_rung;p_ascomycota;c_Saccharomycetes;o_Saccharomycetales;f_Debaryomycetaeeae;g_Debaryomyces;s_Debaryomyces;hansenii k_Fung;p_Ascomycota;c_Saccharomycetes;o_Saccharomycetales;f_Saccharomycetaeeae;g_Kazachstania;s_Kazachstania_martiniae		\vdash	-	-	-	+-	+		+		x	x			-	-			$\left + \right $	
<pre>k _ rung;p_ascomycota;c_Saccharomycetes;o_Saccharomycetales;1_Trichomonascaceae;g_Diddensiella;s_unidentified k _ Fung;p_Ascomycota;c_Saccharomycetes;o_Saccharomycetales;1_Trichomonascaceae;g_Wickerhamiella;s_unidentified</pre>																				
k_rung;p_ascomycota;c_Sordariomycetes;o_Chaetosphaeriales;f_unidentified;g_unidentified;s_unidentified k_Fung;p_Ascomycota;c_Sordariomycetes;o_Coniochaetales;f_Coniochaetaceae;g_Coniochaeta;s_Coniochaeta_canina																				
k_rung;p_ascomycota;c_Sordariomycetes;o_Coniochaetales;f_Coniochaetaceæ;g_Coniochaeta;s_unidentfied k_Fung;p_Ascomycota;c_Sordariomycetes;o_Glomerellales;f_Plectosphaerellaceae;g_Acrostalagmus;s_Acrostalagmus_uteoalbus					x							×		x						
k_pung;p_ascomycota;c_Sordariomycetes;o_Giomerellales;f_Plectosphaerellaceae;g_Plectosphaerella;s																				
k_pung;p_ascomycota;c_Sordariomycetes;o_Hypocreales;f_Bionectriaceae;g_Clonostadhyss_Clonostadhys_rosea k_Fung;p_Ascomycota;c_Sordariomycetes;o_Hypocreales;f_Bionectriaceae;g_Valsonectria;s_Valsonectria_pulchella		x	x	-	+	x	+		+		x	x	x	x	x	x			\vdash	
k_Fung;p_Ascomycota;c_Sordariomycetes;o_Hypocreales;f_Clavicipitaceae;g_Metarhizium;s_Metarhizium_marquandii k_Fung;p_Ascomycota;c_Sordariomycetes;o_Hypocreales;f_Clavicipitaceae;g_Paecilomyces;s_Paecilomyces_divaricatus																				
k_Fungt;p_Ascomycota;c_Sordariomycetes;o_Hypocreales;f_Clavicipitaceaeg_Paecilomyces;s_unidentified																				

Brooke Emily Lorincz Bioerosion of bones in caves at Naracoorte



									x	
									x	
									x	Y
							r x	x	x	
x						x			 x	
									x	
									 x	x
										x
									x	
	 								 x	
									x	
				x						
	 								 	x
				:	K X					
		:	ĸ							
	 								 x	
										x
	 			x					 x	
									x	x
									x	x x
									x	
										x
									x	x
									x	
									x	x
									x	
									x	x
									x	
									x	

x							
x							
x							
					-		
x							
x							
x							
x							-
							+
x x x							
	x						
					_		
x							
x						+	╞
	x x	x x		x			
			x				
x							
							-
x							

x

Compty_acomptons_Strainingeness_microscares_Acompts_Acompts_Acompts_acomptingeness									1					-		1 12
IN A REAL PROPERTY AND A									-						X	
C_rug(p_seconycola)c_solutions(cells)wicholascaceaeycopilations_cellslations								x						P	x	
k_nungcp_Accomycola;c_Sondanomyceles;o_Microascases;f_Microascases;g_Farmana;s_rarmana_singulans														P	X	
k_Rungt,p_Accomycota;c_Sondariomycetes;o_Microascales;f_Microascaceae;g_Gamsia;s_Gamsia_simplex					X				-					P	X	X
k_fung;p_Ascomycota;c_Sondariomycetes;o_Microascales;f_Microascaceae;g_Kernia;s_unidentified														P	X	х
k_Fungt;p_Ascomycota;c_Sondariomycetes;o_Microascales;f_Microascaceae;g_Microascus;s_Microascus;paisii							х							P	X	х
k_Fungi,p_Ascomycota;c_Sordariomycetes;o_Microascales;f_Microascaceae;g_Petriella;s_Petriella_sordida								x	x							
k_fungi,p_Ascomycota,c_Sontariomycetes,o_Microascales,f_Microascaceae.g_Pthoascus,s_Pithoascus,stoven														P	х	х
k_Rangi,p_Ascomycota;c_Sondariomycetes;o_Microascales;f_Microascaceae;g_Scopulariopsis;s_Scopulariopsis;_candida														P	х	
k_Rung(;p_Accomycota;c_Sontlariomycetes;o_Microascales;f_Microascaceae;g_Wantomycopsis;s_unidentified														P	х	х
k_Fungi,p_Accomycota,c_Sondariomycetes,o_Microascales,f_Microascaceae.g_unidentified,s_unidentified															X	
k_Fungtp_Accomycota;c_Sondariomycetes;o_Microascales;f_unidentified;g_unidentified;s_unidentified				X	х	х	х	х						P	X	
k_Rungip_Accomycota;c_Sordariomycetes;o_Sordariales;f_Cephalothecaceae;g_Phialemonium;s_Phialemonium_inflatum				X										Þ	X	
k_fungi.p_Ascomycota.c_Sondariomycetes.o_Sondariales.f_Chaetomiaceae.g_Botryotrichum;s_Botryotrichum_atrogriseum											х	х	X X	: Þ	X	X
k_Fungtp_Ascomycota;c_Sontariomycetes;o_Sontariales;f_Chaetomiaceae;g_Chaetomium;s_Chaetomium_homopilatum															X	X
k_Rungi.p_Accomycota.c_Sondariomycetes.o_Sondariales.f_Chaetomiaceae.g_Chaetomixm.s_unidentified														-	x	
k_ Fungi, pAccomycota,cSondariomycetes,oSondariales,fChaetomiaceae.gHumicola,sHumicola,pilvacea															x	X
k Rungip Accomycota.c Sontariomycetes.o Sontariales1 Chaetomiaceae.g Zopfiella.s unidentified															x	
k Rungi p Accomycota.c Sontariomycotes.o Sontariales.f Sontariaceae.g Neurospora.s Neurospora terricola															x	x
k Fungip Accomvicita.c Sontariomycetes.o Sondariales.f unidentified.g unidentified.s unidentified															X	X
k Bunkip Accomucitais Sontariomycetesio Xularialesif Amphisishaeriaceaeig Polyscytalumis Polyscytalum puttulans															x	
k Runaino Accomvicitais Sontariomycetesio Xularialesif Acioscoraceae a Arthriniumis unidentified								x								
k funtin Accomunitar, Sontariomycetero, Marialest, Mariareaeg, Marias, unidentified															x	
k Busin Arromoters' Socialementers' Malaler Marialer for Investigation Disease Disease															Y	
 Series Arrameters Software endersfald underflade underflade underflad 															Y	Y Y
 Series Accounting united and united and united and united and united and 		v	v	×			×	v	Y	v	v	w.				r (* 1
 Busic Baldiourustar Jastication Baricates Baricates Baricates 			^	^				^	r	~	~	-			Y	1 î
 Such Subsystem Index and Subsystem Su Subsystem Subsystem 									-						Y	
									-					- 1	·	× 1
 Basis Basis Provide Anticipation and the second state of the second state															x	r î
 Basici Basicipartina descriptional description des locales locales locales locales 															Y I	
 Basici Basiciane da la consultar a la consultar a la consultar a consultar a consultar a consultar a consultar a la consultar a la consultar a consul	×													- 1	-	
								v								1
s_rung.p_stateboris.comp.comp.comp.comp.comp.comp.comp.comp								x	-						A	
k_hung;p_Besidiomycote;c_Agencomycetes;o_Atheliales;1_Atheliacese;g_undentified;s_undentified														P	X	
k_Fungi,p_Basidiomycota;c_Agaricomycetes;o_Boletales;f_Boletaceae;g_Boletus;s_Boletus_subglabripes														P	X	
k_Rungi,p_Basidiomycota;c_Agaricomycetes;o_Boletales;f_Coniophoraceae;g_Coniophora;s_Coniophora_puteana									-					P	X	
k_Fungip_Basidiomycota;c_Agaricomycetes;o_Canthareliales;f_Hydnaceae;g_Hydnum;s_Hydnum_repandum														P	X	
k_Rugip_Basidiomycota;c_Agaricomycetes;o_Conticiales;f_Conticiales;g_unidentified;s_unidentified									-					P	X	
k_fungi,p_Basidiomycota;c_Agaricomycetes,o_Conticiales,f_Vulleminiaceae,g_Vulleminia,s_Vulleminia_crystidiata														P	X	
k_Fungi,p_Basidiomycota;c_Agaricomycetes;o_Gomphales;f_Gautieriaceae;g_Gautieria;s_Gautieria;s_Gautieria;monticola														P	X	х
k_Rugi;p_Baidiomycota;c_Agaricomycetes;o_Hymenochaetales;f_Hymenochaetaceae;g_Fomitiporia;s_Fornitiporia_atlantica															X	х
k_fungi.p_Basidiomycota;c_Agaricomycetes;o_Polyporales;f_Fomitopsidaceae.g_unidentified.s_unidentified														- P	х	
k_Fungtp_Besidiomycota;c_Agaricomycetes;o_Polyponales/f_Meruliaceae;g_Bjerkandera;s_Bjerkandera_adusta							Х	х		X	х					
k_Rungtp_Basidiomycota;c_Agaricomycetes;o_Polyponales;f_unidentified;g_unidentified;s_unidentified											х	X				
k_fungi.p_Basidiomycota;c_Agaricomycetes,o_Thelephonales;f_Thelephonaceae,g_Tomentelia;s_unidentified															x	
k_fung(p_Basidiomycota;c_Agaricomycetes,o_Trechisporale;;f_Hydrodomaceae;g_Trechispora;s_unidentified															X	
k Rungi p Basidiomycota;c Agaricostilbomycotes;o Agaricostilbales f Kondoaceae.g Kondoa s Kondoa miscanthi															x	X
k Fungi, p. Basidiomycota; c. Cystobasidiomycetes.o. Cystobasidiomycetes.ord incertae.sedis/f. Buckleysymaceae.g. Buckleysyma.s. Buckleysyma.s. Buckleysyma.s.									х							
k Fungip Basidiomicotaci Exobasidiomicetesio Golubevialesif Golubeviaceaeig Golubevias Golubevia pallescens															x	
k Ruskip Basidiomucota-c Geminibasidiomucetes-o Geminibasidiales/ Geminibasidiaceae.g Geminibasidium-s unidentified															x	
k Rungip Basidiomycotaic Microbotryomycetesio Leucossoridales/f Leucossoridaceae.g Leucossoridum's Leucossoridum muscorum							x	x								
k Statis Public protocol in the second state of the second state o								x								
IN THE PROVIDENT AND A CONTRACTOR OF A															x	
k Runej p Basidiomicota; Microbothomicetes:o Microbothomicetes ord incertae sedis/ Chrysophiaceae;g Udericouma's Udericouma feruica								x	x							
Lingtginstantingutsinclusionprintetselectroprintetsintermetinstantinginstantinginstantinginstantingutsintermets								x								
Company Endowman, Concomposition, Concomp									x							
L. Prefiz, Endownets, Methomorem, Michael Schleimer, Schleimer, Schleimer, Schleimer, Linner, Linner, Michael L. Prefiz, Endownets, Methomark, Schleimer, Michael L. Prefiz, Endownets, Methomark, Schleimer, Sch	x								х							
Unginstantiation_instantiati	x							x	x							
Conference of the second	X			x				x	X							
L PdgL_Bislowiczki, Woltowierski, Motowywieru, J., Winter, M., Tytyper, Likowiczki, Woltowyki, William K., Karlinski, K., K	x			x				x	X X X			x				
L. Judg, L. Biotomicati, Michael M. Schlander, and L. Schlander, S. Bergerichten, J. Biotecont, Mick J. Marg, Lakonenitz, Michael M. Schlander, J. Schlander, J. Bergerichten, J. Bergerichten, J. Schlanderschlau, Schlander J. Marg, Lakonenitz, Michael M. Schlander, Schlander M. Schlander, J. Schlanderschlau, Schlander J. Marg, Lakonenitz, Michael M. Schlander, J. Schlander, J. Schlander, J. Schlander, M. Schlander, M. Schlander, M. Schlander, J. Schlander, M. Schlander, J. Schlander, M. Schlander, J	X			x				x	X X X X		×	x				
Lydg_Laisonynta, Woltenynena, Mateinynyneu, al ynas ad, ynas	X			x				x x x	x x x x		x	x			x	
L. NeglIslastinistisMotionynemise_Motionynemise_gl (netra sellinnynemise_Liberaurus_Uniteraurus_Nota 	x			X				x	X X X X X		x	x			X	
VegE_Initiationschlar, Woltenmennen, Michaelmynnen, als Jenster, Mell, Stynosekker, Linnaues, Unitation, Nota VegE_Initiationschlar, Woltenmennen, Versteinbeiter, Janktaberger, Bohardshalter, Jahnson, Nota VegE_Initiationschlar, Woltenmennen, Sweitbeiter, Janktaberger, Bohardshalter, Jahnson, Nota VegE_Initiationschlar, Woltenmennen, Sweitbeiter, Janktaberger, Jahnson, Steinbeiter, mei VegE_Initiationschlar, Vectoringensch, Steinbeiter, Janktaberger, Janktaberger, Jahnson, Steinbeiter, VegE_Initiationschlar, Tereformation, Steinbeiter, Jahnsbeiter, Landschlark, Steinbeiter, Jahnson, Marken VegE_Initiationschlar, Tereformation, Steinbeiter, Jahnsbeiter, Landschlark, Tereford, Tereform, VegE_Initiationschlar, Tereformation, Tereforder, Tereform, Jahnsbeiter, Jahnsbeiter, Jahnsbeiter, Jahnson, Steinbeiter, Jahnsbeiter,	x			x				x	х х х х х х	X	x	X		0	X	
L VegEIslandmittaMotionymetrasMotionymetrasd_verses_advstatus_advs	X X			X				x	X X X X X X X	X	x	x		0	X	
L. Judg L. Biostonictic, Actionymetrice, Michael C. J. Action and	x			X				x x x	X X X X X X X X X X X	X	x x	x	×	0000	X	
L VegEIslandmittaMotorenomesta_Motorenomesta_Colonations_colonations_motorena_Colonations_Colonati	X X X X X X X			x				x x x x x	X X X X X X X X X X	x	x x x	x	x		X	
L VegE	x x x x x x x x			x				x x x x	X X X X X X X X X X X X	x	x x x	x x	x		X	
L. Judg. Laisonnette. Vectoryneetes. Methodoson of United Methodoson of United Methodoson of United Vectoryneetes. United Methodoson of United Vectoryneetes. United Methodoson of United Vectoryneetes. United Methodoson of United Vectoryneetes. United Methodoson of United Vectoryneetes. United Methodoson of United Vectoryneetes.	X X X X X X			x				x x x x x x	X X X X X X X X X	x	x x x	x	X		X	
L VegEstationneticenterprisesstationsystemstatic_staticstatic_staticstatic_staticstatic_staticstatic_staticstatic_staticstatic_staticstatic_staticstatic_staticstatic_staticstatic_staticstatic_staticstatic_staticstatic_staticstaticstaticstatic_staticstatic_s	X X X X X X X			x				x x x x	X X X X X X X X X X	x	x x x	x	x		X	
L VegE	x x x x x x			X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X				x x x x x	X X X X X X X X X X X X	X X	x x x	x x	X		X X X	
L. Judg. Laisonnette. Vectorynemes. Jestonyovenet. J. Vectorynewse. J. Solarom, J. Natorow, J. Natorow, J. Natorow, J. Vectorynewse. J. Solarow, J. Natorow, J. Natorow, J. Solarow, J. Natorow, J. Solarow, J. So	X X X X X X X X			x				X X X X X X	X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	X X	x x x	X	X		X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	
L VegEstationaritie,entitionarities,entitionarie	x x x x x x x x x x x x			x x				x x x x x x	X X X X X X X X X X X X X	X	x x x	X	X		X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	
L VegE	x x x x x x x x x x			X				x x x x x x x	X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	X X	x x x	X	X		X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	
L. Vegle_Islandmitter, Workshownerse, Montonynerse, Jurketskier, Mark, Z. Yong, Lakonsen, K. Workshownerse, Jurketskier, Marketskier, Schweiterskier, Jurketskier,				X				X X X X X X X X X	X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	x x x x	x x x x	x x	X	D	X X	
Lydgbioloncutsextensionsetsbiotechnol_goldberg_boldbergs_boldberg	x x x x x x x x x			X			X	X X X X X X X X X X X X	X X X X X X X X X X X X X	x x x x	x x x	X	X			X
L VegE	x x x x x x x x x			X				x x x x x x x	X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	x x x x	x x x x x	X	X			
Lydgbiolonythic_websynoniatio_biological_githeration_gither	x x x x x x x			x			X	X X X X X X X X X	K K X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	X X X	x x x x	X	X		X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	
Lydgbiolonythic_webionythese_biology dynamic set_organizeset_biology does not biology	x x x x x x x			x			X		K X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	X X X X X	x x x x x x	X	X X X X X X X X X X X X X X		X X X X X X X	X
L. Judg. Laisonnette. Vectorpresette. Methodoportal gil verte Met. 2010. Setter J. Methodoportal J. Methodoportal J. Methodo	x x x x x x x x x x x	x		X			x	X X X X X X X X X	K K K K K K K K K K K K K K	X X X X	x x x x x	x x	X		X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	x
Lydgbioloncett,_etclosverset,_biolobierbiolobierbiolobierbiolobier_biol Lydg_biolobier_theorem and the second s	x x x x x x x x	X		X			x	X X X X X X X X X X	к х х х х х х х х х х х х х	X X X X	x x x x x x	X	X		X X X X X X X	
Logic Jasonneste, wetersverste, Metersverste, Structure, Structure, Met., Chronowski, Jakonski, Mola Jerge, Jakonski, Metersynski, Structure, Structu	x x x x x x x	x		X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X			x	X X X X X X X X X	K X X X X X X X X X X X X X	X X X X	x x x x	X	X			
L Vegle _ Biosnettick websitements feedbaler devices _ Respectives Devices _ Respectives Devices _ Respectives Respe	x x x x x x x	x		X X X X X X X X			x	X X X X X X X X X X	К Х Х Х Х Х Х Х Х Х Х Х Х Х	x x x x	x x x x x x	X	X			
Lydgbioloncutswetownessketownessgivenessgivenessketownessbetownessbioloncuts_ Lydgbioloncutswetownessoutobioloncutbioloncutsbiolincuts_biolincutsbiolincutsbiolincutsbiolincutsbiolincutsbiol	X X X X X X X	X		X			x	X X X X X X X X X	K X X X X X X X X X X	x x x x	x x x x	X	X			К К К К К К К К К К К К К К
Loging_lasionneutic_lectorenerses_Metaloging_linesses_Netinvesseslinesses_Nets Loging_lasionneutic_Metaloging_linesses_Nets Loging_lasionneutic_Metaloging_linesses_Nets Loging_lasionneutic_Metaloging_linesses_Nets Loging_lasionneutic_Metaloging_linesses_Nets Loging_lasionneutic_Metaloging_linesses_Nets Loging_lasionneutic_Metaloging_linesses_Nets Loging_lasionneutic_Metaloging_linesses_Nets Loging_lasionneutic_Metaloging_linesses Loging_lasionneutic_Metalog	X X X X X X	×	x	X			x	x x x x	X X X X X X X X X X X X X	X X X X	x x x x	X	X			
L Vegle _ Biosnettick _ Wetterprinzes _ Methodoxyces _ Classifield & Classifield & Cla	x x x x x x x	×	x	X			x	X X X X X X X X X X X X	K X X X X X X X X X X X	X X X X	x x x x x	X	X			X X X X X X X X X X X X
Loging_lasionnetics_intercentral_Metabolisme_globerst_inter_Photoproteins_intercentral_inte	x x x x x x x	x	X	X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	X		x	x x x x x	x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x	X X X X	x x x	X	X			X X X X X X X X X X
 Loging, Lassionnettic, Antoneymenettics, Martinopissenetti, Quintersta, Mart., Chronomesta, Linescond, Maria J., Martinopissenetti, Quintersta, Martinopissenetti, Chemotophista, Janobian Martinopissenetti, Chemotophista, Janobian Martinopissenetti, Chemotophista, Janobian Martinopissenetti, Chemotophista, Janobian Martinopissenetti, Chemotophista, Janobian Martinopissenetti, Chemotophista, Janobian Martinopissenetti, Chemotophista, Janobian Martinopissenetti, Chemotophista, Janobian Martinopissenetti, Chemotophista, Janobian Martinopissenetti, Chemotophista, Janobian Martinopissenetti, Chemotophista, Janobian Martinopissenetti, Chemotophista, Janobian Martinopissenetti, Chemotophista, Janobian Martinopissenetti, Chemotophista, Janobian Martinopissenetti, Chemotophista, Janobian Martinopissenetti, Chemotophista, Janobian Martinopissenetti, Chemotophista, Janobian Martinopissenetti, Chemotophista, Janobian Martinopissenetti, Jano	X X X X X	x	X	X	X		x	x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x	X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	X X X X	x x x x	X				K K K K K K K K K K K K K K
Long Estormeter, Antoneous Marcel, Marcelong Marcel, Marcelong Marcelong, Marcelong Marcelong, Marcelong Marcelong, Marcelong Marcelong, Marcelong Marcelong, Marcelong Marcelong, Marcelong Marcelong, Marcelong Marcelong, Marcelong Marcelong, Marcelong Marcelong, Marcelo	x x x x x x x x	x	x	X	X		x	X X X X X X X X X X	x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x	X X	x x x x x x x	x			X	
Logic Jasonnetics, weterometers, Materoporters, Statemary, Statemary, Statemary, Statemary, Statemary, Materoporters, Statemary	x x x x x x x x	x	x		X		x	x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x	X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	X X X X	x x x x x x x x	x x	X		X	X X X X X X X X X X X X X X
L Vegle _ Biosnettic. Wetterprinze. Leviterprinze. J. Sectorprinze J. Vetter J. Met. 2017. Sector J. Secto	x x x x x x	x	x	X	X		x	X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	к к к к к к к к к к к к к к	X X X X	x x x x x x x	x x			X	
 Lydg, Lakonnett, Wettermente, Methodynow, S., Jondan, S., Dengudou, J., Manua, J., Maran, Muka (Hgg), Lakonnett, Wetterments, Schöbbard, Schöbbard, Schöbbard, Schöbbard, Hydg), Lakonnett, Wetterments, Schöbbard, Schöbbard, Schöbbard, Schöbbard, Hydg), Lakonnett, Wetterments, Schöbbard, Schöbbard, Schöbbard, Hydg), Lakonnett, Henterments, Schöbbard, Schöbbard, Schöbbard, Hydg), Lakonnett, Henterments, Schöbbard, Schöbbard, Schöbbard, Hydg), Lakonnett, Henterments, Schöbbard, Schöbbard, Hydg), Lakonnett, Henterments, Schöbbard, Schöbbard, Hydg), Lakonnett, Henterments, Schöbbard, Schöbbard, Hydg), Lakonnett, Henterments, Schöbbard, Schöbbard, Hydg), Lakonnett, Henterments, Schöbbard, Schöbbard, Hydg), Lakonnett, Henterments, Schöbbard, Schöbbard, Hydg), Lakonnett, Henterments, Schöbbard, Schöbbard, Hydg), Lakonnett, Henterments, Schöbbard, Schöbbard, Hydg), Lakonnett, Henterments, Schöbbard, Schöbbard, Hydg), Lakonnett, Henterments, Schöbbard, Handsong, Handard, B Hydg), Lakonnett, Henterments, Hentel, Metholeset, Hunschart, Umkandard, B Hydg), Lakonnett, Henterments, Hentel, Metholeset, Hunschart, Umkandard, B Hydg), Lakonnett, Henterments, Hentel, Metholeset, Hunschart, Umkandard, B Hydg), Lakonnett, Hentel, Metholeset, Hunschart, Umkandard, B Hydg), Lakonnett, Hentel, Hentel, Kandard, Kandard, Hydd, Hydd, Hydder, Hydd Hydg), Lakonnett, Hentel, Hentel, Kandard, Kandard, Hydd Hydg), Lakonnett, Hentel, Hentel, Kandard, Kandard, Hydd Hydg), Lakonnett, Hentel, Hentel, Kandard, Kandard, Hydd Hydg), Lakonnett, Hentel, Hydd, Kandard, Hydd Hydg), Lakonnett, Hentel, Hydd, Kandard, Hydd Hydg), Lakonnett, Hentel, Hydd, Kandard, Hydd Hydg), Lakonnett, Henterments, Hyddenster, Hunschart, Jackster, Hunschart, Kandard Hydg), Lakonnett, Henterments, Hyddenster, Hunschart, Jackster, Hunschart, Kandard Hydg), Lakonnett, Henterments, Hyddenster, Hunschart, Jackster, Hunschart, Jackster, Hunschart, Handard Hydg), Lakonnett, Henterments, Hyddenster, Hunschar, Handard H, Handard Hydg), Lakonnett, Henterments, Hunschart,	x x x x x x x	x	x	x	X		X	X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x	x x x x	x x x x x x x	X			X	X X X X X X X X
 Lydg, Essentiette, Wetterprieste, Metterprisette, Statutorysveret, Statutoryskest, Deterprisette,	x x x x x x x	x	x	X	X		x	X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X		X X X X	x x x x x x	X	X			X X X X X X X
L Vegla, Balometet, Wetterpress, Methodowet, Southers, Respublic Status, Johnson, Mola Vegla, Balometet, Wetterpress, Benderbalan, Southersburg, Jonason, Hola Vegla, Balometet, Methodowet, Southersburg, Jonason, Hola Vegla, Balometet, Methodowet, Southersburg, Jonason, Hola Vegla, Balometet, Jenebrustan, Southersburg, Jenebrustan, Southersburg, Jenebrustan, Southersburg, Jenebrustan, Southersburg, Jenebrustan, Southersburg, Jenebrustan, Southersburg, Jenebrustan, Southersburg, Jenebrustan, Southersburg, Jenebrustan, Southersburg, Jenebrustan, Southersburg, Jenebrustan, Southersburg, Jenebrustan, Southersburg, Jenebrustan, Southersburg, Jenebrustan, Southersburg, Jenebrustan, Southersburg, Jenebrustan, Southersburg, Jenebrustan, Southersburg, Jenebrustan, Jenebru	X X X X X X X X	x	x x x x	x	X		X	X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	X X X X X X X X X	x x x x	x x x x x x	X	X	2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2		
 Lindge, Lassbornette, Antoneymente, Marchanysever, Janoberg, Marchanysever, Lindenson, Marka Unge, Lassbornette, Antoneymente, Janobiakani, Janobiakani, Janobiakani, Janobiakani, Janobiakani, Janobiakani, Lindge, Lassbornette, Marchanyerten, Janobiakani, Janobiakan	X X X X X X	X	x x x	X	X	5 •	x			X X X X X X X	X X X X X X	X X X	X X X		X	X X X X X X X

APPENDIX B: MICROSCOPY

Control transect from lamb bone.



Control fungal etching (Reed 2009)



CR-5U56 Tibia surface

CR-5U56 Tibia surface




CR-5U56 Tibia surface



CR-5U56 Tibia surface







Image: A) 5U35 humerus from sediment cone displays striations radiating from focal site of destruction middiaphysis. B) SEM BSE of destruction. Actinobacterial hypha with apical swelling. Fungal hypha. Mucilage of bacteria. C) SEM BSE. Black arrows indicate striations infilled with sediment D) EDS

REFERENCES

- ADETUTU E., et al. 2012 Bacterial community survey of sediments at Naracoorte Caves, Australia, International Journal of Speleology, vol. 41, no. 2, pp. 137-147.
- ADETUTU E. M., *et al.* 2011 Phylogenetic diversity of fungal communities in areas accessible and not accessible to tourists in Naracoorte Caves, *Mycologia*, vol. 103, no. 5, pp. 959-968.
- BEHRENSMEYER A. K. 1978 Taphonomic and Ecologic Information from Bone Weathering, *Paleobiology*, vol. 4, no. 2, pp. 150-162.
- BOURMAN R. P., MURRAY-WALLACE C. V. & HARVEY N. 2016 The Coorong Coastal Plain and the Limestone Coast. South Australia: University of Adelaide Press, South Australia.
- BREHM U., GORBUSHINA A. & MOTTERSHEAD D. 2005 The role of microorganisms and biofilms in the breakdown and dissolution of quartz and glass,

Palaeogeography, Palaeoclimatology, Palaeoecology, vol. 219, no. 1-2, pp. 117-129.

- CHIMUTSA M., *et al.* 2015 Soil fungal community shift evaluation as a potential cadaver decomposition indicator, *Forensic Science International*, vol. 257, pp. 155-159.
- DANIEL J. C. & CHIN K. 2010 THE ROLE OF BACTERIALLY MEDIATED PRECIPITATION IN THE PERMINERALIZATION OF BONE, *Palaios*, vol. 25, no. 8, pp. 507-516.
- FERNANDEZ-CORTES A., *et al.* 2011 Detection of human-induced environmental disturbances in a show cave, *Environmental science and pollution research international*, vol. 18, no. 6, p. 1037.
- FERNANDEZ-JALVO Y. 2016 Atlas of Taphonomic Identifications 1001+ Images of Fossil and Recent Mammal Bone Modification. (1st ed. 2016. edition). Springer Netherlands, Dordrecht.
- FERNÁNDEZ-JALVO Y., *et al.* 2010 Early bone diagenesis in temperate environments: Part I: Surface features and histology, *Palaeogeography, Palaeoclimatology, Palaeoecology*, vol. 288, no. 1, pp. 62-81.
- GADD G. M. 2011 Geomycology. In REITNER J. & THIEL V. eds. Encyclopedia of Geobiology. pp. 416-432. Dordrecht: Springer Netherlands.
- GOLUBIC S., PERKINS R. & LUKAS K. 1975 Boring Microorganisms and Microborings in Carbonate Substrates. pp. 229-259.
- GÓMEZ-CORNELIO S., *et al.* 2012 Succession of fungi colonizing porous and compact limestone exposed to subtropical environments, *Fungal Biology*, vol. 116, no. 10, pp. 1064-1072.
- HACKETT C. J. 1981 Microscopical Focal Destruction (Tunnels) in Exhumed Human Bones, *Medicine, Science and the Law,* vol. 21, no. 4, pp. 243-265.
- HARKE H. 2000 The archaeology of death and burial, Mortality, vol. 5, no. 3, p. 325.
- HOSPITALECHE C., *et al.* 2011 Lichen Bioerosion on Fossil Vertebrates from the Cenozoic of Patagonia and Antarctica, *Ichnos*, vol. 18, no. 1.
- JANAWAY R. C., PERCIVAL S. L. & WILSON A. S. 2009 Decomposition of Human Remains. In PERCIVAL S. L. ed. Microbiology and Aging: Clinical Manifestations. pp. 313-334. Totowa, NJ: Humana Press.
- JANS M. M. E. 2008 Microbial bioerosion of bone a review. Berlin, Heidelberg: Springer Berlin Heidelberg, Berlin, Heidelberg.
- JANS M. E., *et al.* 2004 Characterisation of microbial attack on archaeological bone, *Journal of Archaeological Science*, vol. 31, no. 1, pp. 87-95.
- JIANG J.-R., CAI L. & LIU F. 2017 Oligotrophic fungi from a carbonate cave, with three new species of Cephalotrichum, *Mycology*, vol. 8, no. 3, pp. 164-177.
- KASEM M. A., RUSSO R. E. & HARITH M. A. 2011 Influence of biological degradation and environmental effects on the interpretation of archeological bone samples with laser-induced breakdown spectroscopy, J. Anal. At. Spectrom., vol. 26, no. 9, pp. 1733-1739.
- KAWATANI M., et al. 2008 identification of an osteoclastogenesis inhibitor through the inhibition of glyoxalase I, *Proceedings of the National Academy of Sciences of the United States of America*, vol. 105, no. 33, pp. 11691-11696.
- KEENAN S. W. & ENGEL A. S. 2017 Early diagenesis and recrystallization of bone, *Geochimica et Cosmochimica Acta*, vol. 196, p. 209.
- KENDALL C., *et al.* 2018 Diagenesis of archaeological bone and tooth, *Palaeogeography, Palaeoclimatology, Palaeoecology*, vol. 491, pp. 21-37.

- LANGENFELD A., et al. 2011 Insecticidal cyclodepsipeptides from Beauveria felina, Journal of natural products, vol. 74, no. 4, p. 825.
- MACKEN A. C., *et al.* 2011 Application of sedimentary and chronological analyses to refine the depositional context of a Late Pleistocene vertebrate deposit, Naracoorte, South Australia, *Quaternary Science Reviews*, vol. 30, no. 19-20, pp. 2690-2702.
- MARCHIAFAVA V., BONUCCI E. & ASCENZI A. 1974 Fungal osteoclasia: a model of dead bone resorption, *Calcified Tissue Research*, vol. 14, no. 1, pp. 195-210.
- MAURER A.-F., *et al.* 2014 Bone diagenesis in arid environments: An intra-skeletal approach, *Palaeogeography, Palaeoclimatology, Palaeoecology*, vol. 416, pp. 17-29.
- METCALF J. L., *et al.* 2016 Microbial community assembly and metabolic function during mammalian corpse decomposition, *Science*, vol. 351, no. 6269, p. 158.
- MIYAZAKI T., *et al.* 2011 Evaluation of osteoclastic resorption activity using calcium phosphate coating combined with labeled polyanion, *Analytical Biochemistry*, vol. 410, no. 1, pp. 7-12.
- MOLINA C., *et al.* 2019 Identification of Bacterial and Fungal Species in Human Cadavers Used in Anatomy Teaching/Identificacion de Especies Bacterianas y Fungicas en Cadaveres Humanos Utilizados en la Ensenanza de la Anatomia, *International Journal of Morphology*, vol. 37, no. 2, p. 473.
- OGÓREK R., VISOVSKÁ Z. & TANCINOVÁ D. 2016 Mycobiota of Underground Habitats: Case Study of Harmanecká Cave in Slovakia, *Microbial Ecology*, vol. 71, no. 1, pp. 87-99.
- OWOCKI K., *et al.* 2016 Fungal Ferromanganese Mineralisation in Cretaceous Dinosaur Bones from the Gobi Desert, Mongolia, *PLOS ONE*, vol. 11, no. 2, p. e0146293.
- PACZKOWSKI S. & SCHÜTZ S. 2011 Post-mortem volatiles of vertebrate tissue, *Applied Microbiology and Biotechnology*, vol. 91, no. 4, pp. 917-935.
- PACZKOWSKI S., SCHÜTZ S. J. A. M. & BIOTECHNOLOGY 2011 Post-mortem volatiles of vertebrate tissue, vol. 91, no. 4, pp. 917-935.
- PESQUERO M. & FERNANDEZ-JALVO Y. 2014 Bioapatite to calcite, an unusual transformation seen in fossil bones affected by aquatic bioerosion, *Lethaia*, vol. 47, no. 4, pp. 533-546.
- POPOVIC S., *et al.* 2015 Cyanobacteria, algae and microfungi present in biofilm from Bozana Cave (Serbia), *International Journal of Speleology*, vol. 44, no. 2, pp. 141-141.
- PRITSCH K. & GARBAYE J. 2011 Enzyme secretion by ECM fungi and exploitation of mineral nutrients from soil organic matter, *Official journal of the Institut National de la Recherche Agronomique (INRA)*, vol. 68, no. 1, pp. 25-32.
- REED E. 2009 Decomposition and Disarticulation of Kangaroo Carcasses in Caves at Naracoorte, South Australia, *Journal of Taphonomy*, vol. 7, pp. 265-284.
- --- 2012 OF MICE and MEGAFAUNA: NEW INSIGHTS into NARACOORTE'S FOSSIL DEPOSITS, *Journal of the Australasian Cave and Karst Management Association*, vol. 86, pp. 7-14.
- REED E. & BOURNE S. 2000 PLEISTOCENE FOSSIL VERTEBRATE SITES OF THE SOUTH-EAST REGION OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA, *Transactions of the Royal Society of South Australia, Incorporated: incorporating the records of the South Australian Museum*, vol. 124, pp. 61-90.
- RITZ K. & YOUNG I. M. 2004 Interactions between soil structure and fungi, *Mycologist*, vol. 18, no. 2, pp. 52-59.

STUART E. J. & JAY T. L. 2010 Dormancy contributes to the maintenance of microbial diversity, *Proceedings of the National Academy of Sciences*, vol. 107, no. 13, p. 5881. TIBBETT M. & CARTER D. 2009 Research in Forensic Taphonomy: A Soil-Based Perspective. pp. 317-331.

- TRUEMAN C. N. & MARTILL D. M. 2002 The long-term survival of bone: the role of bioerosion, *Archaeometry*, vol. 44, no. 3, pp. 371-382.
- TURNER-WALKER G. 2019 Light at the end of the tunnels? The origins of microbial bioerosion in mineralised collagen, *Palaeogeography, Palaeoclimatology, Palaeoecology*, vol. 529, pp. 24-38.
- VANDERWOLF K., et al. 2013 A world review of fungi, yeasts, and slime molds in caves, International Journal of Speleology, vol. 42, no. 1, pp. 77-96.
- WEDL C. 1865 Über einen im Zahnbeim und Knochen keimenden Pilz, *Sitzungsberichte der Kaiserlichen Akademie der Wissenschaften.*
 - MathematischNaturwissenschaftliche Classe., vol. 50, pp. 171-193.
- WHITE S. & WEBB J. A. 2015 The influence of tectonics on flank margin cave formation on a passive continental margin: Naracoorte, Southeastern Australia, *Geomorphology*, vol. 229, pp. 58-72.
- WISSHAK M. 2012 Microbioerosion. Elsevier Science & Technology.
- YUAN Y., et al. 2016 The relationship between pH and Bacterial Community in a Single Karst Ecosystem and Its Implication for Soil Acidification, *Frontiers in Microbiology*, vol. 7.
- ZHANG Z. F., et al. 2017 Culturable mycobiota from Karst caves in China, with descriptions of 20 new species, *Persoonia*, vol. 39, pp. 1-31.